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no plausible basis for saying that these two gentlemen Americans, but I must caution that-that at this point in that still remains something that-a belief that I hold On the of faith only, not something that I can confirm as fact. Senator SMITH. I understand your explanation and the am bringing up here is to try to get a perspective on the part committee Members on how you analyze and why I cannot hoW you analyze, frankly. Let me just finish. Mr. DESTATTE. Yes please, because I'm sure-I don't un<ae.1II the point. 

Senator SMITH. I will give you a chance to respond. First he he saw three Americans, or he saw three people and he ;"88 they were Americans. Garwood comes out, he is an A<nel,iC>lJl. gave you a lot of information about remains which turns out true. So you established that he is a credible witness. Now, it seems to me the way you were analyzing this and way you do the analysis:-"nd you tell me where I am wrong, the only way you are gomg to get an acceptable analysis, the way you are going to accept this is if two more people and say, I am an American. My name is private so and so, and so, and I am out, therefore the mortician was right. Mr. DESTATTE. One thing I think I've said clearly several I accept it. I don't know how else I can say it. Senator SMITH. Again, I am not trying to pin you on the am just trying to get an understanding. If you accept it, you say there is no evidence? Why is that not evidence? You told me you accepted the fact that there are two people there this guy says are Americans. Why then is that not evidence somebody is left alive in Vietnam in 1989? Mr. DESTATTE. I understand your point now. Senator SMITH. I am not trying to trap you. I am just trying ask you a question. I do not understand your analysis at all. The CHAIRMAN. Let me see if I can explain what I heard maybe that will be helpful, maybe it will not be. First of all, let ascertain for the record, when Garwood came out, did he or did not say that he saw other Americans, in his debriefings? Mr. DESTATTE. When he was interviewed by members of Armed Forces and when he was interviewed by Members of gress, he said that he had no knowledge of any other . The CHAIRMAN. That is my understanding. And his changed later in time, correct? Mr. DESTATTE. And I think I mentioned yesterday that he tell one family, a next-<>f-kin family and I have this from the themselves, that he was aware of some number, I don't recaU he mentioned a specific number, but that some Americans had untarily stayed but that he had given them his commitment he would not reveal their presence. The CHAIRMAN. Let me try to interpret what I heard and see Senator Smith differs from that. I heard you say that you that this fellow said he saw three people and he was told they ,. Americans, but that one of those people subsequently you ha all identified as being Garwood, so you know one of them was American. 
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Ie that he thought that this person saw t~r: iutderstand it to a cer-~:;;[cans, but you do not aAccep .' because he only knew two were merlcans, told and not what he be .by. virtuebotf w~a\.Jh~ti.: the other two are, in stlU m dou as 0 ? ~~~~!I~A~m~~I~~hearinfl~cdirre;~~t words, but yes. I be-~J I wou I would consider common sense, I be-
two ;;~\emen are or were Ade~::,;.,bI\,;,,;~ ~ ft~;~~ that I need to ke<;p an rn k'::~~ I still allow the ~f that they are Amerlcan~. . Fo~med but I don't think that he could have been mlsm , 

ou something then in furtherance of .,?~!~~~;' Let me ask y t that they were and one of ''': effort. If you accep two other people and you ~:l~:!eJwj;as~eand you adccept ~"ot,sa~ fact have something that ;:; it then 0 you .' be' th re? "Vll<le!ny"e' of.a CO~gPhlte ~f t~inkri~~rig~7 bu~ I 'think it's '~::~~~~ es Sir, n . ;;.; to:The minute you say you believe it, you have got CHAIIlMAN 
credibII~ ' f ' d that we're-there's a danger that n.:ST'ATTE. But m a ral be misinterpreted. In and written i.n the I?ast ma~ an Americans being ~~r~,~t:1 there is no credIble eVIdence 0 1 Y 'f the informa-. 'U N these two gent emen. I theIr WI '. ow bo t them is accurate, ther are n~t been. given a u h t distinction. That s the dls­agl,in"t their WIll and I make t I ad n't believe that there are making. I'm not saymg 0 . ns there I make the Anterica,ns there or wehre not anih!~e:~~~nst thei~ will or not. jJl(:tiolfl as to whether t ey were 

add-- I bef you add how many '-(;;I~-:I-RMIAr" How. many ~eop e, hav':,"estayed behind and be do you have eVIdence 0 may 
of their own .free i:.!l1 th rovince of possibilities is limit~d DESTATTE. SIr, I t mNola~ \vho reportedly died in CambodIa pelrsons .. McKmley G 'ood who returned to the U.S. m 1974; Robert arw, H ever I'm not confi-.;-'.--'.- ~- the other two gentlemen. . ow 'fll there As 'f they were Americans, are s 1 . faci~~ ilif~k \t'hs li.kely t~efh:r~g'h~i~;f:rn~ ri~~:l: len,aU>r SMITH. I think t. e Issue 0 ., The mortician said he issue of the sightmg fis dh~. m°r;,~~dible witness and I am just what he saw and you m

l Ih ~e to make that determination to get-you say, weI. w.e a 'n I am not trying to gIve whether they were Ame"lca~s. Agd~~tand what is a determi­hard time but I abodm trymlgk 0 uf alive? Is that what the final Is It when some Y wa s oU 
~~~S~~~,·~'? I do not understand. . h t ta gen-

IS . I'd l'k to clarify a somew a n W.ell SenatoJ! ted ~ the analysis. The facility that Issue was Irec d a social environment as I ~:.;~:~e:~~~h were reported tt--an
r es with the staff officers of ~ v I"tnamles,teh,r.;.~~~ t~~~u~~!~~ for at least 7 years. 
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We visited that facility very early on to see what Was there. We have recently had a live sighting investigator out the facility. It is no longer what it was reported to be 1980 period. It has been a focus to us. We have pursued it that clarify? . 
Mr. DESTA1"rE. And I personally pursued it there in a different ways. I also visited the location where he sightings of those gentlemen. I spoke with people who work,!<I during that period of time. I spoke with people that lived during that period of time. I have spoken with people in the borhood. They can add no clarification. 
I've spoken with officials at the military hospital where they been treated. They recall having treated Robert Garwood, but do not recall having treated any other Americans and, in there were no other Americans treated there since 1975. We sued it in a number of ways. 
I've had informal discussions with Vietnamese officials, Our terparts on it. They insisted-and there again, it's a-I don't to overgeneralize, but they seem to be-their comments fall into the category of there are no longer any Annel'ic,,", and they seem to be suggesting-they're not ruling-if the cian was correct and as I've said before, I believe he was what they seem to be saying is they're not here now. 
Senator SMITH. But there was one very-and I participated the deposition of the mortician for the committee, and there is very dramatic portion of his testimony. What he said was, believe I am correct as far as one portion of it, I do not think Garwood and the other two individuals were sighted together. not think he said that, he may have, but I thought he said were separate sightings. 
But the very dramatic thing that he said, the mortician, was these two individuals, that in the environment that he tl~,ocTi"'" them were, quote, according to the Vietnamese, progressive 

uals who had been sent from a camp in Yen Bai of co~t,~h;.er~fJ~~;o~: who had been determined to be progressive and, t i some indoctrination became progressive and then were down and given some freedoms and brought to this location. is a portion of the testimony that is very significant. Mr. DESTA1"rE. I've discussed this issue with him several . most recently, just a few days ago and nowhere has he ever indicst-­ed that he had any knowledge of where these fellows were at. Never has he associated those fellows with Yen Bai. What he has told me is that his informants told him that these two gentlemen were working at an air base northwest of Hanoi. 
Senator SMITH. Well, I am just saying he told the committee that. I will show you the deposition. He told the committee that. He told me, I was sitting right there when he said it and I j~ point out for the record, he said it to committee. If he did not say It to you, I will take your word for it. 
The CHAIRMAN. Yesterday there was testimony that, Colonel Cole, you were going to provide us with some fresh information on a live sighting report at the Citadel and also another report? . Colonel COLE. Not at the Citadel, sir, just at the ministry of mte­rior, hospital 198, sir. 
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Ct!IA!~l".:''':' Can you share that with ::- 6~i:r"~:tline. Sir, the . Yes, sir. I ?an glV~~ou Jbs the chain, sir. But basi­stil1--:'IS still commg ~p rou,; General Needham made 
was an advanMce n~cB r~r after his refusal to conduct oDIliSSi1on,ea plea to r. . a. d th's report on a 1-day sighting investlgsattlonds to :e w~nt to the hospital. ormng last a ur ay, . . !::at.UlrUE'y m -B 'd e southwest of HanOI, Str. near the Paper r~l·g, ·th the basic facts of the case 'f ' e famllar WI . not sure I you r who reported seeing CaucasIans but it's based on a. source of war in two time frames. One was told were prlS~ers ce himself was being treated for .pt<,ml~r 1981. when ~ ehsour 

April 1985 when he was being at the hospItal, an t en m . tal 
adenoidWs aththe ili~f~fielport as part of the record. eave . I' e were taken to Upon arrival at the ro.sPj,a th~'';;;ic history of the 

diI·eclt.or and the dtrecbtolrt e."p 1a9
m
79 It is used primarily to h 'tal was Ul m · k osll' . adre and their families. As you now, milni"try of mtenor c d the border security service are both secunty service an . . 

to the minlrrYg °i~~~t~~'e"'i;ospital area, that the border upon dwa m. compound next door. After further ha a major th border security service oc-"ic)Ollng, the director told us twhat keed about the treatment of •• pe<oplle over. e as d ' f OT(m"m the basic facts of the case an 1 you ~:~~~. We up d ted sion or not but the iii th~d~~~r s~~:t i~r:~t~ 't'h:csour;:ron both ocdasions is 
. . d oh es this doctor has just our surprise, the dIT~~r S':" 'wher~ h~ was undergoing fur­back from 3 years m u gan~, that doctor and ask him addl­

trainin\l' We wer~ a~le to I~rg:tion itself, without boring you questIOns. The aslC mves said the first time he was treated too many details, thefstohurcrec'lity in the infectious disease de-on the fourth floor 0 e a 1 
iIu1:m"nt for malaria. That was m 198te said he was being treated 1985, being treated for adenOIds, sions and in an adjoining 

exactly the same area; o~ ~t~:c:'ld w~re POW's. The doct~r he saw a Caucasian, woe being treated for adenOIds, ,t said, if the '!lan was de artment, it would be in a be in the mfectlOus dIsease, bP . II 't sir There were l!ff'erEmt section of the hospital. That s asIca y 1 , . 

other occasions. . d t anything about any Ameri-CHAIRMAN. DId the OC or -:a foreign being treated? 
Or anybody CaucasuH" or at? eithat East German personnel Colonel CoLE. No, SIT. ~ conu:rmThey confirmed that there is a ~ been treated at the .0SpI. d near the front gate to the Finnish water project WhIC~ ~ locat~ut 5'12 or 6 years and occa­~mpound that's been in eXI\ nJ',e : medical problems would come .. onally a number of Fmns w 0 a umerouS questions, that the OVer. They also volunteerr .. a[:;r hn 

pital but that's it, sir. They Japanese monk was treat" m PO'W' os as they said since the hospi-denied treating any Amencan s, 
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tal was built in 1979, there was only, if you will, East ~, .• "11IJi1a 
SOme Finnish people. That's all I have on that, sir. 

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Johnson, let me ask you a few_".'''''''OIlI 
can, about the interagency committee, the panel. Is there a 
statement of purpose or procedure for the panel? 

Mr. JOHNSON. I'm not aware that there is, sir. 
The CHAIRMAN. Is there a DOD regulation that outlines pose and fUnction? 
Mr. JOHNSON. You'd have to ask Mr. Sheetz. 
The CHAIRMAN. Is there, Mr. Sheetz? 
Mr. SHEETZ. There is some documentation about the panel. 

viewed it one time, I believe, since I've been in the job, but I recall it . 
. The CHAIRMAN. Who chairs the panel? 
Mr. SHEETZ. I chair the panel, but I don't have a vote. I panel. 

The CHAIRMAN. Are the prOCeedings recorded? 
Mr. SHEETZ. Yes, sir. We have a briefing book 

can ask Mr. Johnson the question, but I can explain it. 
briefing book that we prepare for each panel member that 
original report. It ineludes the Summary of OUr analysis and 
eludes OUr recommendation. And on ' the front is a-is a sort 
box SCOre for listing each report and the-

The CHAIRMAN. Well now, is the interagency committee 
the ruling authority or power of this issue? What is the autnC)1I of it? 

Mr. SHEETZ. Are you speaking of the interagency grOllP 
chaired by Assistant Secretary Ken QUinn, or this 

The CHAIRMAN. No, this review board. 
Mr. SHEETZ. This review board was created for the express 

pose of reViewing the analytic work of DIA on the live 
issue and reviewing the recommendations of OUr ,:-;:--:C::-: policy group that Assistant Secretary Ken Quinn 
that oversees the overall U.S. Government effort. 

The CHAIRMAN. Is there a difference between the mlterag"1Rl 
group and the interagency Committee? 

Mr. SHEETZ. Yes. Yes, there is a difference. The 
group, COmmonly called the lAG, is the group chaired by • _____ _ 
Secretary Quinn. _ 

The CHAIRMAN. And the interagency committee is chaIred 

YOMr. SHEETZ. And it's primarily an intelligence community 
nization with some additional representation, whereas, the 
chaired by Assistant Secretary QUinn, cuts across all of the aeiPHr~ 
ments in the executive branch that have a role. 

The CHAIRMAN. Now, the interagency committee, you say they actually go over files? 
Mr. SHEETZ. Yes, we do. 
The CHAIRMAN. Files of individual cases? 
Mr. SHEETZ. Yes, we do. 
The CHAIRMAN. And you discuss those cases and files? 
Mr. SHEETZ. In great depth. 
The CHAIRMAN. Are all the members of this Committee 

copies of these files to work with? 
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They are. be of this committee? 

~~~~~'Al~ Who are the mem rs State intelligence and re­
Johnson represents h CIA from each of the 

~ representative from t ~nd Air Force. We have 

~:,~~~;~;;;f;' agencies,. ArmYffN:~ sits in. A representative 
the JOInt sta f Defense for POW I MIA. 
the SecretaNrYt~ I Security Council? H about the a IOna 

~:;;~~~l~ t~:;' do not sit on this bo~rd . 
.1 Do they have an 0jse~e~t the interagency group (,~~:~~'~~~ generally. They 0 Sl • 

S by Assistant Secretary QUInt"this meeting, do deci-~ .. 'u •.. -. . Now, do these groups-a 
"';IA.n·;be·:·~-:unanimous? 

. !;IIE~n. Ther dd"how many have a vote? 
CHAIRMAN. n b t DIA 
SHEETZ. Evei?v~~eym:dy but·DIA. 
CHAIRMAN. fiI 
S ETZ. Correct. the book with the case 1 es 

HE NSON. I might add, we get before the meeting and we 
JOa':talysis n?rmally se~e~~1 c~~tus that, go to the mee"im~ 

members, If you wan r I resentation by the an ys 
there is normally and 0 i,. h is unanimous if it makes a discussion, a vote, an W Ie 

then we move on. t? 
H often do you mee . 

SMITH. oW t the call of the chairman. dOHNISUN We meet a ? 
SMIT~ . How often is that. s 

JOHNSON. It's every several month 3 months or so, whenever 
SHEETZ. It's typically abo,!t evter:;"ake it worth our whIle to 
got sufficient cases to revIew 0 . th t 

e
ve2:ycm" In. h rrent reVIew process . a 

=
~~~~~~~I' With resI>E;ct to . t e fU t fall by, I think rangI~g 

been promIsed SInce as in his mouth, but I m 
don't want to put w0h"dGeneral Christmas and 

the Secretary throug 6 ases and specifically 
of the review of the . 2,2~ r~ in time now because 

to come up with a tabulatio~:~i~ ~he accuracy of the cur­
end of the commIttee, to asc t that to be completed? f 

ra;~!:~~l;~~~~~'l When can we expec I ted at DIA our part 0 - S I believe we've comp e . HEETZ. 

review. , . th hands of DOD now? d t 
CHAIRMAN. So t\lat S ':1 theat review has basically hha. t~O 
SHEETZ. Yes, SIr, an . and I would say t IS IS e 
thrusts, first yet a~other reVle~~ sure that all discrepa,:,cy 
in many such reVIews to mareason we need to keep dOIng 

have been ident~fied, an~ thrrom our on-the-ground researcp 
as we gain more Infh~";tI°rhat new information we haven t 

to make sure t a In ed estion. . 
presented with an unanswe~ qu d discrepancy cases IS one 
identifying last known alIve v!~w we have, we try to ~ake 

review and then another major re I ted as we gain more Inf?r­
lUre that we have the cases proper\y ~~n the ground, that they re Illation, so that when the JTF peop e g 



working ,at the right pla~e, and they can very quickly get to 
and they re not wastmg tIme trying to find the locations 

The. CHAIRMAN. Now, with respect to the current . 
case sltuatJon, the 133 or so, General Vessey 135, and u~!C~eo 
of Jomed mto that, the Vietnamese have been very 
centiy, as you've s~id, Colonel, and also there has beceon°P<!rau 
the return of remRlns, so a number of those discrepancy 
been resolved by vI~ue of the return of remains, is that 

Mr. SHEETZ. Yes, sir. 
The CHAIRMAN. So we are now dealing-and this is ve 

tant from their perspective to understand the ry 
they're being asked to respond to. How many aIS'CrE'panc} 
remain at this point in time that we need to have an answIII 

Mr. SHEETZ. For Vietnam? 
The CHAIRMAN. For Vietnam. 
Mr. SHEETZ. Approximately 135. 
The CHAIRMAN. 135 discrepancy cases-­
Mr. SHEETZ. Yes, sir. 
The CHAIRMAN. Still remain. 
Mr. SHEETZ. Yes, sir. 
The CHAIRMAN. I was told a different number the other 

virtue of 57 remains that had been returned. 
Mr. SHEETZ. I believe at this time there are 22 sets of 

that have actually been identified and repatriated to the 
and had proper burial, but really, of General Vessey's OrJIJtillai 
cases that were presented m a couple of different, ::~~~:;l~ 
Vietnamese, 61 of those cases have either been r, 
the return of remains or fate has been COnlJ:rnlea 
mentary ~vidence which has been approved by the 
group, WhICh leaves 58 from the original group of 119 still 
solved. 

To that, we and DIA have recommended, and it's be'~flnr.~:~ 
by the mteragency group, that an additional 77 cases 
mostly last known alive but a few others-a few other 
cases have been added to that. 58 and 77 gets you to 135. 

The CHAIRMAN. Well, if you had an original Ill-_ 
Mr. SHEETZ. 119. 
The CHAIRMAN. 119 was the original. You've add a new 58, rect? 
Mr. SHEETZ. No, 77. There were 58 left. 
The CHAIRMAN. I understand, but I'm just tryin7 to get what 

total number of dIscrepancIes were, then. So you re talking 
196. 

Mr. SHEETZ. That's correct. 
The CHAIRMAN. Total discrepancies for Vietnam. 
Mr. SHEETZ. Yes, sir. 
The CHAIRMAN. Now, did they accept that increase? 
Mr. SHEETZ. They accept the 135 figure that represents the 

rently unresolved. 
The CHAIRMAN. So currently Vietnam can look to this and 

there are 135 cases that we're dealing with. 
Mr. SHEETZ. Based on what we know right now. 
The CHAIRMAN. And 110 live sighting reports. 
Mr. SHEETZ. Yes, sir, but only 92 of those in Vietnam. 
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"';I.~I~:M'~~. Correct. What is the status with respect to. Laos? 
.. it's a little bit more complex. DIA has Identl­

cases that are in Laos, and 9 that are m Cam­
oiiIIlCr<elc"asestn';Yare DIA's recommendation, but they have not 

roved by the interagency group. I feel certam the~ will 
.P~e not taken issue .with prior cases we have Identified . 
ba And Cambodia? 

So you would agree, would ~ou not, th~t 
in terms of the relationship with the Vietnamese, IS 
cooperation continued cooperatIOn, for them to have 

IInltandu' 19 of whe~e we're coming from in terms of these 

Yes, sir. I h hi 
. Well, my hope is, obvious y, t at t s process, 

UIA'KM'A:'I think a very positive one-I mean, the fact IS th~t 
year there has been greater for,:"ard movement on thiS 
there has been in 19 years, and It would ~ a trag~dy If 

7 months into the existence of thiS committee, 
~'!dd~'~iy feel their patience exhausted and not complete 

to me that we' re on the brink of re.ally putting in place 
has the ability to provide us WIth the an.swers that 

~~~l~ipeople want, and they have, I think, nothmg to gRIn 
" to lose by beginning to shut that door, If that IS 

and I would hope very much that they w~lUld under­
degree to which we understand t),elr cooperation. . 

have indeed changed their attitude. A year ago we dId not 
office that was permanent in Hanoi. A year ago we dId .not 

moving through the provinces. A year a7o, U mted 
,r~;,;~,;'t,o~ had not visited military bases that hadn t been VIS­

years. A year ago we didn't have a live sighting report 
without notice, or even on short notice, and I could go 
more thin~. A year ago we did not have a:chlval access. 

ago we didn t have Vietnamese working on thiS process. 
advances have been made, and they've clearly been 

because the Vietnamese decided they want~ to do 
were willing to do that. I would hate to see a mlsmter­

of these 133, 135 cases, and the live sighting .reports now 
this process from coming to closure. My sense IS th:>t. there 

to be an orderly way of setting these out and arrIvmg at 
in the next months and I hope that we can do that. 
me ask you, Colo~el Cole, you've been on the ground there 

long? 
CoLE. In this job, sir, since September 1990. 

'-"'A~I<M"N . Since September 1990. 
es, sir. I' h ' d 
And have you now formed som~ re ~tIons IpS, 0 

:"~""wKIM't"'h"V':ietnamese counterparts on thiS Issue . . . 
CoLE. Yes, sir. I think that a Mr. Dung IS our ch~ef 

&',ur,j'j :v Service live sighting counterpart for Major Robm­
he has been most supportive and most personable, Sir. 

CHAIRMAN. Are there Vietnamese cOl1:nterparts, "eople you 
with, or even people you don't work WIth on th,s Issue, that 



you've gotten to know or that you've gotten to have a gOOd tionship with? 
Colonel CoLE. I think so, sir. It's a slow process, and it's on the live sighting side of it we're really just beginning. Bob DeStatte can address more of that on the archival side. I he's probably built up the best close relationships, but we're beginning, and we're proceeding in a positive direction, sir. The CHAIRMAN. What would you say to that, Mr. DeStatte? Mr. DESTATTE. Yes, sir, I agree. My experience has been person that I've worked with, directly with most frequently senior Colonel in their armed forces. He's the senior military sentative in the Vietnamese Office for Seeking Missing Penions.' has given me his assurances that anything that we re<~u.'st the appropriate channels, he will ensure that we-that eV"l"V1th possible is done to make it happen, and so far we've been ful. 

I should add that Mr. Ho Xuan Dich, the Chief of the Office for Seeking Missing Persons (VNOSMP), has been ful in making the process work. The VNOSMP is loc:atE!d Ministry of Foreign Affairs. My role is to work with the 
ese to find information in Vietnamese records about u~M~~i~~':: for Americans. Most of those records are locaW within Defense organizations and units. However, as I noW earlier, must work through Mr. Dich in his role as the chief of 
VNOSMP to gain access to those Ministry of Defense. o:,;~h~~~ and units that have the type of information we are s, I fmd the cooperation is good. I find-there's a .,p""'Mn' nel whose name is Pham Teo who has been working this more than 20 years. I found him very helpful and very open. I to emphasize, however, that while the Vietnamese I have working with helped me gain access to specific documents and sonalities I have asked for, they seldom volunreer information is not specifically requested. 

The CHAIRMAN. Do you ever get a chance to sort of have a sonal kind of conversation about this issue with these folks? Mr. DESTATTE. Yes, sir, but that is difficult. They have i~~:: their system imposes some requirement on contact with f( I should say, some restrictions on contact with foreigners. portant points in that regard, they are not permitW to into their homes. That's a restriction that they follow very Iy. 
And two, when we travel, they're required to have tives of at least two of the three ministries that are the Vietnam Office for Seeking Missing Persons travel or ny us, except under unusual circumstances, so it's always a person conversation. 
The CHAIRMAN. Have you ever had anybody make any nv,.rt'LIl' to you, any of you, in any way, in any of your contacts in these countries that you were capable of following up on spect to the delivery of a POW in exchange for money, or kind of deal with our country? Mr. Sheetz. 
Mr. SHEETZ. None. 
Mr. DESTATTE. No, sir. 
Colonel COLE. No, sir. 
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on no occasion in all of these years do you records whatsoever pertaining to an offer to give us return for aid or money or anything? None of you have 
or know of that? 
CoLE. No, sir. 

And none of you personally have had anybody 'C:HA.IRtl~hAaNt· if only the U.S. did this or this, they could get 
back,anybody? 

&BIETz. No, sir. 
No, sir. 

No, sir. 
ClIA!RlII[Al'. Do you have any other questions? 

::S~IITH . No, I don't have any further questions. 
state for the record, although this hearing is not re­G.,m'ood, his name appeared numerous times throughout Many of the characterizations of Garwood are hotly dis­of those characrerizations are hotly disputed by me, the past 8 years talking with Garwood and talking who were involved in his incident. We deposed him 

committee. 
going to get into debating that, but I .th0k just one clari­and that is that as far as what he Bald m 1979, Garwood in that he saw five Americans. He made that com-

ltb:~!~I) and he also made it privately, and as you know it ~: was charged with desertion, which he did not do was proven that he did not do, he did not get into that, that 

was advised by counsel not to discuss it further, but he did saw live Americans on a couple of occasions. 
CHAIRMAN. At what point in time? 

SMITH. Oh, he said it in 1979, when he came out. 
.... lI:A~liM.AN. When he came out? 

SMITH. Yes, and then he said it again in the 
Street Journal article. He also did advise counsel to that and was advised not to discuss it further because of the 
against him. 

also, it's also important to point out that. as most of .the ~!err,en sitting there know, not to take any credit for anythmg, played I think a major role in getting Mr. Garwood deposed DrA. 
of these people precede you here, but it was not a high pri­to depose Robert Garwood and found out what he knew about 

sysrem, or (b) POW's, and I think that lend~ a great 

~""Q. 

SUI'POlrt to some of the charges that Gerteral Tighe and about the agency, but I hope that we will be able to on that subject at some point, Mr. Chairman, before we're 

r~ S;';;;.:t:~A~~[I~· Did any of you want to respond? ,- SMITH. I just have one final point I want to make-tteuae me. One final thing before you respond. 
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In 1986, in his report, it's very interesting, because of the 
ments that were made by Garwood, Gaines recommended 
wood be hired as a consultant by the DIA. I find it solmewtlBi 
consistent to knock a guy around who has had so much 
information that Colonel Gaines would recommend him 
hired as a consultant. I think it was a good recommendation 
should have taken it. . 

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Sydow, I see you waiting to respond. 
Mr. SyDOW. I have two simple responses. When Mr. 

came out in 1979, he stated in front of a t least four wiltne"SE!S. 
sibly five, that he did not have any first-hand knowledge 
after 1970. That covers the people that he knew to be in his 
camp in the South. 

Secondly, DIA pursued an interview with Mr. Garwood 
was going through the courts on his trial, which convicted 
collaboration, and was only able to talk to him 2 days after the 
preme Court refused him review. 

Mr. DESTATTE. I don't want to speak authoritatively for 
Gaines, but my recollection of the recommendation that 
cited, we were casting around for some way 'to%s,k~~~a~~, 
Garwood to be cooperative with us, to share \I kn,Dwli .. 
he might have, and I believe, as I recall the cfJ~~~~':t:!~~n~ 
went on at the time, Colonel Gaines thought well, 
Garwood's primary motivation is money, so perhaps we 
money in the guise of a consultancy, perhaps he would be 
tive. 

Mr. SHEETZ. And indeed, Colonel Gaines became the head of 
office shortly after filing his report, which has been de<~lassiJ. 
and released. He was the head of the office for almost a year, 
had he wanted to hire Robert Garwood, I'm sure he could have. 

The CHAIRMAN. Well, I've been always fascinated by the 
must say to you that this is off the point. We're about to 
hearing, and I do want to end it, but I ask you :';;'~-;;'-d~,~-;tii 
always been puzzled by the notion that he was 1 as a 
given the fact that a couple of people were killed by him in 
course of an ambush, and the Vietnamese admit that they 
killed. 

Mr. DESTATTE. No, sir, that's not at all correct. The people 
spoke with in Vietnam scoff at the idea that Robert Garwood 
fired his weapon. Robert Garwood, whether he went out uur",­

fully to go over to the other side, or whether he i~~~~~e:;i~~ 
found himself in a circumstance where he had no a 
haven't sorted that out to my satisfaction, but the 
whom I speak to--

The CHAIRMAN. So you' re saying there was no fire fight? 
Mr. DESTATTE. That's correct. 
The CHAIRMAN. Did you ever examine the bullet wound in 

arm and ask him where he got it? 
Mr. DESTATTE. Well, I know there are a number of stories 

how he got it. One of the stories is that it's a result of a wound 
he suffered while he was en route up the Ho Chi Minh TraIl 
result of an American bomb. We have only Robert Garwood's 
for the actual origin of that wound. 
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CHAIRMAN. So there is no evidence-we don't want to make 
long thing, but I just wanted to inquire about that one fact, 

I had heard conflicting testimony on it. Somebody asserted 
was a shooting and a couple of Viet Cong were killed at 

the ambush. Is that not accurate? 
J)JJ:::;TATrE. To the best of my knowledge, the only person who 

that assertion is Robert Garwood himself. The Vietnam­
whom I speak, who should be in a position to know, tell 

there was no such activity. 
I am not prepared to make a judgment which of the two 

.i-Robelrt Garwood or the Vietnamese sources that I speak 
most accurate on that. I'm simply telling you there is 

views. 
:;M[ITIi. I know you want to wrap up. I just want to say 

this as an example, what you just said, Mr. DeStatte, 
Colonel Gaines said in that report-and it is a matter 

re<:OroO. and I encourage anybody who's suspicious of what 
to read the document. It speaks for itself. There's absa-

no mention whatsoever of Robert Garwood needing any 
nor has he ever asked for a nickel except to travel when he 
testify or talk with the DIA. 

matter of fact, what Colonel Gaines did say in the record, in 
~~Dner't, and I think you know that he said it, was that Gar-

was a very valuable resource because he was an American 
he knew the prison system, and he would be a very valuable 

There's not a word in there about money. If Colonel 
felt that way, he didn't write it in the report. 

SHEETZ. If he wanted to hire him, he could. 
DESTATrE. That's the point I wanted to make. What I was 

to were conversations that I was a party to at the time. 
vHAIFlMJ\N. Incidentally, I don't mean to-I understood you 
that there were conversations in which they said, maybe he 
money, and there was a discussion in that context of offering 

consultancy, which is in keeping with what is in the 
that he be offered a consultancy. I'm not sure we're on dif-

~::a:~o~~~:~~lh, here. ~ :;"UTlfl. Well, I'm sure he needs money. The guy lost 14 
back pay doing a lot less than many people who came back 
I think it's an outrage, but that's another subject. 

DESTATTE. This is a point that I think is very important. We 
about what was done to Robert Garwood. I would like to 
all who are listening that Bobby Garwood was convicted by 

1:~1::~,,:0:~f~the survivors from that camp, not by anyone else. 
, 1 of that camp that suggested-that volunteered to 

themselves to the rather grueling experience of going to 
to testify against him. It is they who did it, and they were 
the military. Most of them were out of the military at that 

'~'naltor SMITH. And many of those people, Mr. DeStatte, have re-
and in one case the person has testified to this committee 

he was intimidated by the U.S. Government, so this story is 
from written, and I encourage you to be cautious with the 

IIJIIllnJlents you make. 
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The CHAIRMAN. If I may suggest, this is the source of a committee's investigation in its own right, and I'm not select committee will have the time or the ability at this get to that, but it is a subject that raises a lot of questions body knows that. ' This is not the time or place for us to to 
but I think the last 2 days have been very neJprul. 
out the process. They don't shut the door on tUlrt~" .. m'Qu:irv respect to live sighting reports and our ability to draw Co:nclluaj On the other hand, it has been extremely helpful in 
I~ght .on the process, on the nature. of the i~ues raised by 
slghtmg reports, on the great difficulty m drawin;g~i~:~~: based on the face sheet of a piece of paper without an awful lot more about the region, the area, other other debriefmgs, photographs, a huge amount of information has to be factored into interpreting one of those sheets. I think it shows some areas of concern in terms of pn>ee. think you're aware of that. Much of this was old, going time, and in fairness your agency wasn't exactly at the top funding line, nor the personnel line, for much of that period much of this information was at its freshest, and I think need to keep that in mind, and that's somethin~ we will be ing in subsequent portions of this, is the 1970 s history here this is very helpful. ' Mr. Sheetz, you mentioned in your statement the amount of that your agency has put to this. Obviously, we regret that are not, frankly, overly persuaded that it should be anything the way it is. 

Mr. SHEETZ. And I was not suggesting that it needs to be any ferent. I was just pointing out. 
The CHAIRMAN. Fair enough. I understand it is cumbersome. I would respectfully suggest that the entire process is enhalnced that time and by this inquiry. And your directives to those in Vietnam will be a hell of a lot sharper for this process, sibly more rapidly acted on and designed with greater i·l ntensil than they might have been otherwise. 
And I think in terms of the goal that we all share, which learning whether or not someone is there held against their will whether we can get somebody back, this process is enhanced this kind of public tug of war on these kinds of issues, which been cloaked in secrecy for so long. I have tried to, you the devil 's advocate and ask a lot of questions about it. I judgment on some parts of it, and I think I need more answell, frankly, for some parts of it. 
And we are going to have to work together in the next cu •• ,,'-.-· months to enable this committee to properly draw sions about it. Now that will require some more . that. But it would be just as much of a tragedy as if Vi'etnam to, you know, exhaust its patience now with this crucible, were to exhaust your patience or the process somehow broke here. 
Let us get this done, and I think we are well down the pathwaY of understanding differences that have led to different concluSIOnS and questions. And we need to work together to try to iron those 
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by piece, so that our report can reflect different ",-,sitions are different, or joint conclUSIOns If we have arrived at 
that way. . . hope you feel that this has been a fai~ process m trymg to And my sense is it has been very posItive for the commlt­but positive. On that note, I want to thank you and look 

working with you in the next months.. . need these prioritizations of the hve slghtmg reports for dates the most recent vintage obviously, as soon as--I is just h~lpful. I think if you leave live sightin/?s out there 
current, to whatever degree yo~r sen~usness m pursumg 

a:~:::~:~it is only more questioned If the most current , j languishing. 
however, that does not mean you should send silliness where you have legitimate reasons to have resolved for obvious intelligence reasons and does not deserve it, 

conclusion and share it with us and help us to under­it, and we will stand up with you and jointly concur. 
SHEETZ. I appreciate the Senator's view. I think it makes a and I would be pleased to work with you on that. 
Ci!IAIRM[A~I. Thank you very much. On that note, we stand until next Tuesday. I think next Tuesday we are being of this room because there is another hearing in here prior lock on this space. So we are going to be over in the room of the Russell Building for the hearing on Tuesday 

Perot and others. 
you very much. We stand adjourned. 

i1er-eupoll, at 6:10 p.m., the hearing adjourned.] 
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APPENDIX 

ADDITIONAL MATERIAL REQUESTED BY THE VICE CHAIRMAN 

MEMORANDUM FOR THE CHAIRMAN OF THE SENATE SELECl' COMMlTI'EE ON PO'N"~. 
AFFAIRS 

October 1. 
From: Mr. Robert J. DeStatte, OIA Special Office for POW/MIA Affairs. 
Subject: Response to Fol1ow·up Questions Received from the Vice-Chairman 

ing Testimony Before the Committee on 5 August 1992. 
Reference the Vice-Chairman's 2 September 1992 letter, SAB. 
Reference letter transmitted a list 18 follow up questions posed 

man concerning my testimony before the Select Committee on PO'W.IMIA 
Please find enc10sed my responses to the Vice-Chairman's questions, 

plained are in addition to the questions the Chairman and Vice-Chairman 
me in a separate letter dated 31 August 1992. 

Although the Vice.Chairman asked that I submit my response dh",,·Uv 
am addressing this response to the Chairman because it iss ~~~'I~I:~ih':~~~:dg 
my agency's policy is to communicate with the Committee tl 
legislative liaison channels. 

I respectfully request that the Chairman pass the enclosed responses to the 
Chairman and other members of the Committee. Also. I respectfully 
the Vice-Chairman's questions and my responses be entered into the record 
testimony before the Committee on 5 August 1992. 

QUESTIONS FOR THE RECORD FOR MR. ROBERT D&STATI'E 

The following answers quote extensively from documents the ~::'";~~~~r!:~ 
ready received from the Defense Intelligence Agency's Special Office for 
of War and Missing In Action, the Joint Casualty Resolution Center, and the 
Force Military Personnel Center. I believe the Vice-Chairman and members of 
staff reviewed these documents when they conducted their research of this case. 

1. p. 104. Please provide a copy of Mr. Mooney's correspondence in which he 
that the single report, consisting of a single sentence, was the sole source of 
tion upon which the whole exercise was based. If such correspondence does 
please explain why you made this statement to the committee. 

Mr. OESTA'M"E. The piece of correspondence I referred to in my oral testimony 
Mr. Mooney's 2 May 1973 message. I believe the Committee already has the 
plete classified text of that message in its files in the Senate Security Office. 
prepared statement for the hearing on 5 August 1992, the Vice-Chairman 
had conducted a careful analysis of this document. I am surprised the V;'d.!;t:.:, 
man would question its existence. I am SUbmitting herewith a copy of the 
tied text of the 2 May 1973 message to substantiate my testimony. 

It might be helpful to restate the facts as I understand them, because, as the 
mittee knows, the Vice-Chairman's last minute request to discuss this comllle;,. 
allowed very little time to review the record and refresh my memory 
oral testimony. 

My oral testimony. in its full context, was that a single item of information ~ 
lected early on 5 February 1973 formed the sole basis for three messages on whlgll 
we have focused our discussions: two different translations of that single item issued 
in separate reports, both dated 5 February 1973; and one message authored by Mr. 
Mooney. d.ted 2 May 1973. 

My oral testimony was that each translation of the single item was reported 81 • 
single sentence in each of the two separate reports on 5 February. . 

I also stated that this single item of information, in its two forms (or translab~ 
was the sole source of information from which Mr. Mooney developed his 2 iJ 
1973 message-the message which is the basis for the controversy about the fate 
the Baron 52 crew. 

Finally, I stated. Mr. Mooney's own correspondence confirmed that the single itedl 
of information collected on 5 February 1973 was the only item of information u~ 
which he based his 2 May 1973 message. These are the documents the Vice-Chall'" 
man described in his prepared statement as, "sensitive intercepts". and messa~ 
"in which a Vietnamese ... unit reported ... ". The correspondence I had in n11 
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oral testimony was the introductory paragraph of Mr. Mooney's 2 

~~~~~~~t~to:~hiS 2 May 1973 message Mr. Mooney said he had: "reviewed 
~ concerning the four fliers mentioned in the 5 Feb message 

or amplifying information concerning the disposition of 
your information and consideration the following is a 

some observations concerning this subject." 
's attention to the fact that Mr. Mooney used the sin. 

he referred to: "the 5 Feb message" and "the intercept". 
prouide the names of the analysts referred to and copies of the 

pr<pa.,-ed (regarding specu.lation about the {light path of &ron 52 and 
crew members might have parachuted some 85 nautical miles 

site). Ac14ition~lly, p./ease ,iruiicale whether you personally have 
ij ,p ..... i.o,.. concernmg th1.8 subject wlth the analysts you referred to during 

1IoS. .• ,,0 •. Mr. M~ney's 2 May 1973 message (paragraph 4) documented the 
the flight path of Baron 52 and the possibility that some crew 

parachuted some 65 nautical miles north of the crash site. The 
the complete classified text of this message. In his prepared 
1992, the Vice-Chairman said he had conducted a careful 

The ~eclassified text of Mr. Mooney's message, submitted 
my testImony. 

Mr. Mooney. 
Baron 52's flight path is relevant because it iJIustrates the 

in Mr. Mooney's analysis. 
1986. I held discussions with several National Secu­

Security Command experts who were familiar 
1I:<,. •. .!!c,~i~·iti~ .. ~ele~·~. n! to the analysis of the messages in question. In 1986, 

AIr Force Security Command identified a small number 
-;c-::_··:::-r-. shed light on t~e speculative nature of Mr. Mooney's meg. 

. documents were mternal NSA and Air Force Security Serv-
~;~~~;,n~ot reports. ! a.nd my notes ~uch on sensitive sources and methods for which 

SecUT1~y ~mman~ are the authorized releasing authori. 

~~~~~~~~~!~~. that .1 hmlt my testimony to unclassified information. thiS case m 1986, responsible officials of the NSA and the Air 
made their personnel and documents available to me with 

t~ey w,?uld retain control over dissemination of information devel. 
mclud10g my notes. If responsible officials of those agencies agree, 

to make the docu~ents and my.notes available for review by proper­
members of the Committee and staff 10 a secure setting. 

. Pko.se specific information from these missions which will con. 
I";:;,~~~'-;:;'~~ to the Committee that there were no indications that the aircraft 
.II to crash landing. 

Dr.STA'ITE. An after action r~p?rt, dated 9 February 1973, signed by the com­If Rescue and Recovery MlSSlon 012, the 9 February 1973 mission to recover 

~~0~ro:~m~il.~~~w!,r~eckage .o~ Baron 52, stated: "JG [Jolly Green) 60 lowered 3 PJ's a t.echmclan to the crashed aircraft to recover bodies and get 
on the aircraft. The aircraft appeared to have crashed nearly 

down." 
h~ve already supplied the Committee a copy of this 9 February 1973 

It was among the documents the Vice-Chairman and his staff exam­
careful r~arch of this case. 1 herewith submit a copy of this 

~:~~~~~~::~ my testimony. a letter dated 9 March 1973, addressed to the next of kin of a 
52 sign~ by the Co":lmander of the 8th Tactical Fighter 

had Impacted upside down and there were no skid 

letter was among the documents the Vice-Chairman 
their careful research of this case. I herewith submit 

to substantiate my testimony. 
do<,unlent. a Memorandum f~r Record stated 28 June 1973, prepared by a 

Casualty Resolution Center based on separate interviews with 
and Recovery Mission 012 of 9 February 1973. noted: "The 
crashed nearly vertically and upside down." 
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I believe this 28 June 1973 memorandum was among the docum~nts the 
Chairman and his staff examined during their careful research. of thlS case. I 
with submit a copy of this memorandum to substantiate my testImony. 

Another document, a lelter dated 7 April 1973, addressed to the 
crewmember of Bron 52 and signed by the Commander of the 8th n.ct" .. , 
Wing noted: ". _ . it is a reasonable assumption that 
have been of a catastrophic nature. It was probably a 
fire which immediately started a fire in the aircraft thus pred.uding 
emergency ~rocedure~. Assu".'ling this to ~ the c~. the 
time to retrieve survival eqUipment, don It, and eXIt th, :e~';~';;,;;ji'ri;-~-;';'i'n"liei 
the crew had transmitted a report that ground fire was IJ 

to the last contact. and the Joss of the aircraft appears to instantaneous, . 
logically assumed that the aircraft was hit by ground fire and erupted into 
fire as a result of the remaining fuel supply." 

I believe this 7 April 1973 letter was among the docu~ents the\.~r~':!~{:,: 
and his staff examined during their careful research of thiS case. I t 
a copy of this letter to substantiate my testimony. . 

Also on 5 November 1986 I interviewed the person who was Operations 
Detachment 3, 6994th Security Squadron when Baron 52 went do~n . The 
technicians on Baron 52 were members of t,he 699~th SecurIty Sq~a,dro'n 
former Operations Officer recalled he had studied aerial photographs the 
age in February 1973. He recalled the aircraft appeared to have impacted 
peak about 400 meters from the main wreckage, bounced, landed upside 
burned. His description is corroborated by the photographs of the wreckage 
mitted to the Committee on 5 August 1992. 

In 1973, the persons directly involved in the eve;~~ts~~~¥1~~~~1trh~e~IOSS~~;O~f~ 52 and its crew left for us a record of photographs 
while the events were fresh in their minds. Those 
vide clear and compelling evidence that Baron. 52 . 
aircraft to plunge to the ground in a near ~erbcal trajectory 
from issuing a distress signal or attemptmg- to parachute from the 
Mooney's faulty analysis can not chanfe the facts. 

It is unfortunate Mr. Mooney's ana ysis did not receive closer exan:~inatio,; 
It is unfortunate his faulty conclusions went unquestioned for more 
But the facts are clear. Our duty is clear. We must ensure the facts are heard. 
must stand firm against misinterpretations of the facts. 

4. . 114. Please provide the names of t.ke BAR team membe:s who ~Md 
cone fusion, and the SAR Team report whlch states the concluswn descnbed by 
during your testimony. 

Mr. DESTA'ITE. I believe much of this information was recorded in th~ 
the Vice-Chairman and his staff examined when they researched this case. 
members of the SAR team were: 

Major Robert D. Furnam, Commander of Rescue and Recovery Mi~ion ~12 
February 1973 and pilot of SAR helicopter Jolly Green 60; he remamed. 

ILT Steven H. Van Jepmond. Crew member of Maj . Furnam's Jolly Green 
remained airborne. 

SSGT Robert B. Johnson, Crew member of Jolly Green 60. One of the 
jumpers who was on the ground at crash site. 60: 

TSGT Harwell P. Quillian Jr, Parajumper and crew member of Jolly Gr~n • 
and Schofield searched. wreckage and recovered partial remains of one CO-Plloti;o; 

Ronald L &ho(u!ld, Radio Technician from 6994th; aboard Jolly Green , 
com~nied 3 parajumpers on ground. Willi ..... 

SSGT Cayetano, Pina, Crew member of Jolly Green 60. (Cayetano or 
was the third parajumper on the ground.) . . 

SGT Dennis C. Williamson, Crew member Jolly Green 60. (Wllhamson or 
tano was the third parajumper on the ground.> f 

SGT Melvin A. Baumgardner, USAF photographer and crew member 0 

Green 60, he remained. airborne. 
Additionally. the following six USAF officers and non-c0rt;lmissioned .. ,:-c;~ __ d 

aboard a second helicopter, Jolly Green 71, that took part m Rescue 
Mission 012 on 9 February 1973. None o~ these men were 
the crash site: Captain Richard D. Shapiro. 1LT Jason H. "'~~" '_''''''''_ 
Cross, TSGT Charles F. Salome, SGT Ralph R. Moreno,. 8I'!d SST 

The after action report for Rescue and Recovery MlSSlOn 012. . . 
[parajumpers] recovered the upper ~rtion of one body and poslttv~ly . ion 
that all crewmembers had perished. ' The after action report for thIS miss 
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February 1973 and was signed by Major Furnam and Captain Shapiro. 
submit a copy of this report to substantiate my testimony. 
Memorandum for Record, dated 28 June 1973, prepared by a specialist in 
Casualty Resolution Center based on separate interviews with three mem­

and Recovery Mission 012 of 9 February 1973, noted: "It did not 
the crew of Baron 52 were preparing to bailout when the plane 

ill the opinion of the pararescue man {SSGT Johnson] that all the crew 
crash and fire." 

submit a copy of that memorandum to substantiate my testimony. 
letter dated 23 March 1973, from the Office of the Secretary of the Air 

~~~~;:~~Widnall, in reply to an inquiry on behalf of the next of kin of 
M! of Baron 52, stated: "The information made available to his 

members of the search team conclusively established. that their son 
survived the incident." 
Air Force Military Personnel Center already supplied the Committee 

of that 23 March 1973 memorandum. I herewith submit a copy of 
;;;';;1lIldurr to substantiate my testimony. 

Major Furnam and former Sergeant Baumgardner by telephone 
1986. During those conversations, Major Furnam and Sergeant 

reaffirmed their earlier judgement that there were no survivors of 

with CMSGT Schofield by telephone on 13 November 1986. Dunng 
....... tic'n_CCMSGT Schofield confirmed. that after inspecting the crash site 

he and the others who participated in Rescue and Recovery Mis· 

!~~~:r~~;agreed there were no survivors of Baron 52. However, he re­
saw information received from headquarters NSA that he 

four crewmembers of Baron 52 survived. 
because he had strong faith in the quality of information re­

, he began to doubt his earlier judgment that was based on his per· 
wreckage. He then tried to reconcile his personal observations 

inforrnation he thought NSA had collected. Eventually. the fact that he 
.v .......... cargo door in the wreckage became, to him. evidence that some of 

have bailed out of the aircraft. 
however, confirms that the tail section of the aircraft was located 

meters from the main wreckage. Both wing tips were broken off and 10-
distance from the aircraft. Other parts of the aircraft were strewn about 

between the main wreckage and the tail section. The four-man search 
was on the ground for a total of 40 minutes. They were not able to 

the immediate area of the main wreckage. It is not surprising they 
.",,_.,.udoor. 

Schofield rejected his initial judgement in favor of what he 
~~~~~~ information NSA had collected and reliably reported. As we 

( Schofield's initial judgement was correct. The information he 
much faith in was merely Jerry Mooney's faulty analysis of a 

of information collected on 5 February 1973. That information 
nlati"nship to the Baron 52 incident. 

please identify th08e portions of the BAR reports, or any inter· 
rrn!mbers of the BAR team, which back up your statement to the 

regarding the absence of skid marks and indications that the aircraft 
Marly vertically to earth. 

I repeat my answer to your question number 3, above. 
9 March 1973. addressed to the next of kin of a crewmember of 

by the Commander of the 8th Tactical Fighter Wing, noted: 
impacted upside down and there were no skid marks." 

Air Force Military Personnel Center already supplied the Committee 
of that letter and the Vice-Chairman and his staff exa:nined it 

research of this case. I herewith submit a copy of this letter to 
testimony. 

after action report dated 9 February 1973. signed by the com· 
and Recovery Mission 012. the 9 February 1973 mission to search 

remains from the wreckage of Baron 52, stated: "JG [Jolly Green] 60 
PJ's [parajumpers] plus a technician to the crashed aircraft to recover 
get poeitive identification on the aircraft. The aircraft appeared to have 

nearly vertically and upside down." 



I believe ~he Vice<;hairman and his staff examined this document wh searched this case. I herewith submit a copy of this report to substantia~n mony. 
Another document, a Memorandum for Record dated 28 June 

specialist in the Joint Casualty Resolution Center based o~~~,~::~~~,:t~l;;';: t~ree members of Rescue and Recovery Mission 012 of 9 i aircraft appeared to have crashed nearly vertically and upside I believe the Air Force Military Personnel Center already supplied th ~he cc;mple~ text ?f that memorandum an~ the Vice-Chairman and hi: toed It durtng their careful research of thlS case. I herewith submit a memorandum to substantiate my testimony. 
Also, a letter dated 7 April 1973, the Commander of the 8th Tactical sent to the next of kin of a crew member of Baron 52 noted: " ... it assumption that the cause of the mishap must 

was probably a direct hit from antiaircraft fire 
the aircraft thus precluding the initiation of 
to be the case, the crew would not have had time to don it, and exit the aircraft safely. .. Since the crew 
ground fire was observed five minutes prior to the last contact, aircraft appears to be instantaneous, it can be logically assumed was hit by r-ound fire and erupted into intense fire as a result fuel supply.' 

I believe the Air Force Military Personnel Center already supplied the the complete text of that letter and the Vice-Chairman and his staff during their careful research of this case. I herewith submit a copy of substantiate my testimony. 
Also, on 5 November 1986 I interviewed the person who was Operations Detachment 3, 6994th Security Squadron when Baron 52 went down. 

technicians on Baron 52 were members of the 6f.9~4~t~h~:~~~11~~ ir"a<lroD: former Operations Officer recalled he studied aerial 
February 1973. He recalled the aircraft appeared 
about 400 meters from the main wreckage, ~~~:~~l;~ burned. His description is corroborated by the, mitted to the Committee on 5 August 1992. 

6. p. 117. Please provide a copy of the wing commander's statement referrrd well as a copy of the 20 February 1913 reqlUst from the father of one of tlw members to the Air Force. 
Mr. DF.8TATTE. I submit herewith a copy of a 13 February 1973 letter Humphries, the Commander of the unit that flew Baron 52. to the next of the crew members. One sentence of that letter, written eight days went down, read: After careful consideration I feel that there is a possibility one or more crew members could have parachuted to safety. therefore continue to be carried in a missing status until a final determination 
Also, I submit herewith a copy of a memorandum j)p:~~~~e~ the USAF Casualty Office, of the Air Force Military­

documenting that the father of Sergeant Joseph A. Matejov USAFMPC Casualty Office at 1830 hours on 20 February 1973 and cation of Colonel Humphries's 13 February letter. The 
ed the USAFMPC Casualty Office's follow up action to obtain the cation. According to the memorandum: "[Mr. Matejov) was tenee in the search termination letter he had received. The sentence ' ... or more crewmembers may have parachuted to safety .. .' indicates that not all seven [sic) ejected. He questioned this since the remains recovered tified as only one crew member and, if so, all seven must have gotten plained to him that this was not necessarily true since the severity of the possible explosion upon impact, or a bad fire could have made recovery of mains impossible. Mr. Matejov did not want to accept this and asked that I the commander to elaborate on the above quoted statement." The memorandum notes that the USAFMPC Casualty Office dispatched a sage requesting clarification of the search termination letter at about 1200 21 February 1973. 

Also, I submit herewith a copy of a 21 February 1973 message from the Air Military Personnel Center (USAFMPC) to the field commander. The message casualty reports indicated it was doubtful any crewmembers survived the Baron 52. However, the message continued, the commander stated in letters next of kin that there is a possibility that one or more crew members could 
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to safety. The USAFMPC message then stated: "The f!1ther of one.of the has contacted this office and requested. we determme what thIS [the 
statement] was based upon.~'. . . also summarized some mform~t.lOn about th~ mCldent ~d noted with Air Force policy of prOViding next of kin all known mforma-:<r.'FiMI>C has advised the next of kin that there were three. of ~our re­The USAFMPC message then issued the followmg mstruc­"Request the Commander carefully evaluate all known to this incident to determine if submission of death reports status change is not made, request we be provided more com­what was seen at crash site and what efforts are being made to area to obtain further information on which to base a status 

the Committee has received complete copies of the files maintained concerning the crew members of Baron 52. Each of the three doc­should be in those files, which are in the Committee's possession Vice-Chair'm,rn and his staff undoubtedly reviewed during their care­
case. 
provide to the Committee the names of the analysts you refer to that the POWS being referred to in the initial report were at Vinh_ 

I believe the Committee already has the complete classified text of including the field analysis concerning the information in the in the Senate Security Office. This is one of the documents the he carefully analyzed. Therefore, the Vice-Chairman is aware not identify the analyst who prepared it. Since the Vice-examined the full text, I am confident he does not question the fo1· One the unclassified text of the translation of the information in stated, "Group (number deleted) is holding four pilots captive ... " analysis appended to the translation in the first report e~plain.ed w~y who first acquired the data andl or the field analyst workmg With him Group holding the four pilots was possibly located near Vinh. Three, report was prepared by persons directly involved in collecting the informa· 

his staff will agree that the specialists who 
report were the persons best qualified to 

their explanation of why they believed the 
was possibly located near Vinh. In my judgement, we 

~~.~~;~':~:~~,~~;''!\~~. of those specialists. .. I held discussions with several National Secu-experts who were familiar with 1973-era activities relevant to the messages in question. With their assistance I examined several of llltml-e,co technical references relevant to the messages in question. One NSA spoke with was a member of the U.S. Air Force, who showed me a flight confirmed he participated in the mission that collected the information in the initial report on 5 February 1973. According to him, he was one of 8pecialists on that mission who, by the nature of their duties. coul~ have the information contained in the first 5 February message. He did not about the specific message in question. However, he ~id. describe capabilities, and typical pattern of activities of such mlSSlons. The supplied by him. other NSA specialists, and NSA technical references , ~~~~~.~",~ in the accuracy of the field analysis included in the first F 1973-the Group holding the four pilots was possibly located Responsible NSA officials made their specialists and techni· available with the caveat that NSA would retain control over dis· information developed during the discussions. to keep my comments unclassified. I have submitted an unclassified message in question. Because the message and its analysis touches on '.,ullith" sources and methods, I respectfully ask that we not discuss it further If responsible officials of NSA agTee. I will be happy to discuss any this and any other message related to the Baron 52 incident with members of the committee and staff in a secure setting. 
Please provide the name of the separate person who issued the different Also, the Committee's copy of the second report contains four sentences, clarify your 8tatement that the ucond report was a one-sentence reo -Qll"n of the first report. 



Mr. DESTA'I'TE. The complete classified text of each of the two messages tion, including the field analysis included in each message, were ments already supplied to the Committee. Those two messages are ments the Vice-Chairman said he carefully analyzed. Therefore, the is aware that those two messages did not identify the analysts who ;~;;~~ Ouring September-December 1986 responsible NSA officials helped me fy the authors. We were not successful. 
I welcome the opportunity. however, to clarify my statement that the report was a one-sentence retranslation of the first report; because, as the tee knows, the Vice-Chairman's last minute request allowed little time to record and refresh my memory on this complex case prior to giving oral 
A fundamental fact of this case is that a single item of ~~l~~:~~t==~ on 5 February 1973 formed the sole basis for the two 5 February which we have focused our attention. Each of those 5 February 1973 tained a different translation of that single item of information. My oral testimony was that each translation of the single item was reportecl single sentence in each of the two separate reports on 5 February. The unclassified text of the translation recorded in the first report COl,.. ... the following sentence: "Group [number deleted] is holding four pilots the group is requesting orders concerning what to do with them." The unclassified text of the translation recorded in the second part is: [number deleted] has four pirates, they are going [words deleted] from 44 to are having difficulties moving along the road." 
Having reviewed our copy of the second report, it appears that you have ed periods for the semi~lon and commas in the original text. 
One could count four sentences in the second report only if one s~~~l~~:.: for the one semi~olon and two commas in the original one-sentence 
9. p. 120. Is Jerry Mooney the author of the second February 5th report ci(rcally states that .u and 93 refer to kilometer markers? If he has not, you state to the Committee that Jerry Mooney "chose to assume: 44 and meter markers, .. when in fact the earlier report makes clear that is what they you dispute this portion of the earlier reports? 
Mr. DESTA1TE. I believe the Vice-Chairman has misquoted the second report. second report does not "specifically state" that 44 and 93 refer to kilometer ers. As the Vice-Chairman knows, having carefully analyzed thh,ese~,abl~~(li second message contains a comment by an analyst in the field, D waf that speculated 44 and 93 were possibly references to kilometer 
One of Jerry Mooney's responsibilities in 1973 was to subject the ~~f:~~:;~~ analysis to a critical analysis-to exercise quality control. If Mr. ruled this responsibility he would have concluded that 44 and 93 were references. For reasons based on linguistic considerations and the 

Vietnam's standard military reporting procedures. it is highly ~:;..~;;~~i::~~ and 93, as they are used in this message, are references to kilometer could be references to check points, actual unit designations, personalities. signs, etc. There was not sufficient information in the text of the message or. the message to definitively identify the true meaning of 44 and 93 as used tn message. 
The second report said the four "pirates" were going from 44 to 93. The text not clarify the meaning of the numbers. As I noted earlier. the colU'M'n!,',"~ appended to the second translation speculated that 44 and 93 could be markers. 
Mr. Mooney carried the specUlation about IUI,mle"" First, he speculated. they were located in Laos. 

located. on specific routes {there were several to chose 
Every route more than 44 kilometers long in North VietJ,a,n as well as in Laos. would have had a kilometer marker_:::._;_,, __ ;_ than 93 kilometers long would have both a KM 44 and NSA the coordinates of some kilometer markers. It appears Mr. Mooney si,nDly--an" bitrarily-selected from a gazetteer a KM 44 and KM 93 that Baron 52 crash site, were relatively close to each other, and gave the apJ'O'.ran,:,~ travel in a preconceived direction. The kilometer markers 44 and 93 pened to be located on two different roads that traveled in different were located. on opposite sides of a chain of mountains. IT the elementary analytic step of plotting the two points on a should have realized how improbable his equations were. Jerry 
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was to fashion an analysis that could fit a preconceived desire to ;;"",,",Iation in the 5 February 1973 report to the Baron 52 incident. 
ever spoken with the persons who prepared both reports? Ha,!,! actual ta~ and handlogs which contained the actual data. ~n not, why did you state to the Committee with ~rtain!)i that the another translation of the same data translated In the first report? you assume the second report is a rrtranslation of the first report? 

Vice-Chairman said he carefully analyzed each of the two re­which were issued on 5 February 1973. I believe the com· is in the Committee's files in the Senate Security Vi,re-Chili"man knows the two reports do not identify the ana· 

helped me try to 
two reports and all 

the authors of the two reports 

inl[orm •• ti,m in question was transcribed. from un· 

reports should not be given open to serious dis­
the serial number of the first report and stated 

p!,"""llil'!". on these flights dictated that some types of data, including be related to captured U.S. servicemen, would be translated imm.di •• taly a spot report. The first of the two reports you asked while the aircraft was still on station. 
~:;i!fi~: ~~l~~~~.~~ procedure, after the flight returned to Okinawa t r tapes made during the flight. The specialists review· would issue corrections. additions, or revisions of the spot reports mission. The second report you asked about cited the serial ~~~lg' and clearly noted. it was the first follow up report and spot report_ 
.~lta~ce st"ucture of the second translation followed the same format as the showing it was a revision of, rather than an addition ~~'~~I~'~~~J example, the fint translation ~an with the words. !I is holding four pilots captive ... " while the second trans--­words. "Group [number deleted] has four pirates ... " As the his staff learned during their careful analysis of these two re­translators heard the Group number differently. 

117. Please provide documentation to support your statement to the commit· therr were three AR VN helicopters downed in an arm near Vinh at the ap­time frome of the February 5th Spot Report. 
~;';~'Yr'''T'_ I believe the Vice-Chairman has misquoted. me. My oral testimony fact, were at least three ARVN helicopten that were down in an have caused the crew, if captured, to be evacuated through Vinh at t;'.!~:?~~ata time frame that we acquired this particular piece of intelligence." is common knowledge that the Republic of Vietnam Armed Forces not fly helicopters into North Vietnam-and certainly not into any in early 1973. . lI.ipA~ vi~l: aviators and most RVNAF ground troops the Peoples Army of Viet­captured in the Laos panhandle and Thau Thien and Quang Tri Provo 
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inee between early 1971 and early 1973 would have been moved to POW 
North .vietnam. One example would be the several hundred RVNAF pe'n!OIO;;;~ 
tured In Southern Laoe during the joint US/GVN Operation Lam 
1971. The commander of the Army of the RepUblic of fAR''',,, 
bome Brigade and members of his staff who were 

reached Hanoi within a few days after being t9~t~~~~~~~~~E the 163 POWs. including three officers. from and 
public of Vietnam Marine Corps (RVNMC) who were captured 
inee in January 1973 and joined returned U.S. POW LCDR Phillip A,_Kientzt,'; 
POW camp in Quang Binh Province North Vietnam on Or about 1 

According to United States Air Force records, between 1 January _.;~'~n",,,'Y 
ruary 1973 the RVNAF lost the following aircraft in the area I referred to: 

UHl ....................... _ .................. 388._ ............................. _ ..... Quang Tri ..... _ ........................... January 1913.
1 

UHl ........................................... 1015717 ................................ . Quang Tri ...... . ................. JanlJal)' 1973.
1 

UHI "" ......... """,,.,,'" 6915120 IJo I'aM.lndle. . .... "",, 31 Jan,,1Y 1973. 
01 .. 514956 .... .. ........ Quang Tri ..... . ... ... 28 January 1973. 
AJ7 ... """".""""", ..... .. "",,. 687953 ...... ,,""",,"'" Quang Tn """ ...... ,,"" 1 febl,,1Y 1973. 

The RVNAF l08t two additional aircraft in January 1973 for which Our 
the USAF record does not list a coordinate, AI-134526, 17 January 1973, 
5112682, 18 January 1973, ' 

Also, the Royal Lao Air Force (RLAF) lost three T-28 aircraft on 10 and 
ary and 4 February 1973; however, our copy of the USAF record does not 
tions for these losses. One or more of these losses could have occurred in 
Khoang Province, the site of several engagements in early 1973. Some RLAF 
ators captured in this area were taken to Vinh. 

1 am submitting herewith an extract from the USAF listing to substantiate 
testimony. 

12. p. 133. Please prouick to me the seriu of messages which you were able to 
er that flowed between Jerry Mooney and the Air Force Security Command at 
Air Force Base. 

. Mr. DF:5TA'I"I'E. The Committee has asked that I limit my testimony to uncIa~1Io 
mformatlon. To the best of my knowledge the messages in question have not 
declassifi~. My agency did not originate the documents; therefore, we do not 
the authonty to release or declassify them. 

If the Vice-Chainnan obtains agreement of responsible officials of the NSA 
the Air Force Security Command. I will be happy to discuss these messages 
properly cleared members of the committee and staff in a secure setting. 

If the Committee wishes to address a request for the messages to the NSA 
Air Force Security Command. the messages in question are: HQ USAFSS 
061652Z FEB 73, HQ USAFSS MSG, 12 FEB 73 (Not Recovered)_ HQ USAFSS 
(No date on recovered copy. However, since recovered 
HQ USAFF's informal request for information dated 
on 14 FEB 73, it appears the recovered m~e was 
GROUP (B6) MSG 142845Z Feb 73, HQ USAFSS MSG 1622:42Z 

In view of our disctl88ion about speculation, the Committee wish to 
that NSA BRAVO GROUP (B6) MSG 142345Z Feb 73, apparently authored 
Mooney, begins: "I find your speculation very interesting and agree that the 
could have bailed out at a point closer to KM 44 than the crash cite [sic]." 

Baron 52 went down within 20 minutes after the last radio contact and about 
nautical miles north of its location at the time of the last radio contact If it 
airborne for the full 20 minutes, at normal operating speed it could n~t have 
further than about 6 nautical miles north of the crash site. The KM 44 Mr. MaoDII 
referred to was about 65 nautical miles north of the crash site. 

13. p. 139. Please prouide hard evidence directly pertaining to the issuance of tItI 
May 2, 1973 report which IJf!rifra your statement to the Committee that it circulll" 
Vf!nted the normalJ.uolity control procedures that are in place at NSA . Please ~ 
vide the names of erry Mooney's supervisors to which you referred. Please desc" 
what would have been the normal procedure at NSA at the time which if folloWttL 
would have made the message an NSA judgement. ' 
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I researched th is incident in 1986, I spoke with several ex-

!f:~~~ri~~1~~~!~~ me that the serial number of Jerry Mooney's .2 message as an office message-a ~ype ?f electrOl:llc 
a flexible and informal means of ex~hangmg views and ~n­

experls informed me NSA used a different type of senal 
officially coordinated and approved agency product. I • 

-~:'~:~~~d,~~n~~~ has misquoted my reference to Mr. ~ooney s supen­
~ not state or imply that I had consulted WIth .Jerry Moon­

knew who they were. In context, my oral testi~ony w~ a 
~~~:~~ ~r~~~;effect that, given NSA's well deserved reputatIon ~or hIgh 
:: Je had submitted his 2 May 1973 message for ,reView ~nd 

,r~al report: "I am confident that Jerry Mooney s supenors 
:u.~ him to document each of the assertions that he made in that 

and they would have found that they (Mooney's assertions) were 
facts." h ' , d ' 
of NSA. If the Committee requires an aut orIta.tive escnp­
procedures, 1 respectfully recommend the CommIttee request 

of the NSA provide the information. 
the analytical comment made by the person who issued 

provide the reasons spelled. out by that pe~on on why he 
n,o!''':'', ./,h«e pilots was located at .Vmh. Ple~ provide the name of 

and his colleague, eIther of whICh you state actually 
~:~~:{~:,~p~ and issued the initial report. Pkose provide the date and 
JC of your conversations with him as referred to in your testimony. 

IlIISr,'TI'E_ The Vice-Chairman said he carefully analyzed the first report, 
on February 1973. The complete classified text of the report, in­

.~=,~~'~~!~r.l, comment that was part of the report. is among the documents 
1; fi1ea in the Senate Security Office. Therefore, the Vice-<?tairman 

represented the report and its analytical comment objectively and 

~;~~:r'~f:~' of the data in the first report explained why the specialist who 
~ and/or the field analyst working with him believed the 

four pilots was possibly located near Vinh. . . 
,,'~~del't the Vice-Chainnan and his staff agree that the speclahsts who col­

and prepared the first report were the persons best qualified. to 
~~~:::,~!o~~!:1::~~described in their explanation of why the Group holdmg 
:ii was located near Vinh. In my judgment, we can confidently 

~~~~~~~~~~~ specialists_ 
the remainder of this question can be found in my response to the 

similar question. question number 7. above. 
. of the analytical comment in the first report would touch on 

and methods for which NSA is the releasing authority. The Com· 
that I limit my responses to unclassified information. Therefore, I 

yil:e-(::p.urr~an will understand that I am compelled to respectfully ask 
from discussing the analysis of this report in detail in this setting. I 

!!"' ,Rlbnoitlled herewith a copy of the unclassified version of the first report to sub-
my testimony. . 

nIpOnsible officials of the NSA agree, I will be happy to dlSCuss any aspect of 
first report with properly cleared members of the Committee and staff in a 

oetting_ 

p. 142. Did you ever attempt to contact Je.rry ¥ooney ?r other analysts who ~ay 
bNn involved in the May 2nd report to mqulre speclfu:ally where the mentum 

...... , ••• may have originated? If 80, please provide dates and supporting docu,menta. 
please indicate why such contact has not been made. P~ ~cnbe a.nd 

r::'=~/il~: other attempts you have mcu:k to determine where thUJ mformatwn 

Mr. Di:&rA'M'E. Mr. Mooney has released publicly .sev~ral .assertions about t?e ~ 
..., 1973 message and other topics. I have seen nothing I"; hiS statements that l!1dl­
... ~ could give me information I could ha~e confidence m. Furthermore, I beheve 
~ 18 some question as to whether !ll1 offiCial of the DIA would have legal author-
., to contact him in an official capacltr' , 

I understand responsible officials 0 the NSA have spoken WIth Jerry Mooney 
-'t various topics, including the questions you posed here. I al~ understand .Mr. 
~y supplied the Committee with a lengthy statement conc~rnmg the questions 
Jou raised here. To the best of my knowledge. Mr. Mooney did not proVide NSA 
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officia.1e or the Committe any new information about the origin of any detaila ill 2 May 1973 message. 

During September-December 1986, I held discussions with several I ~,!!!=~ ~ rity ~ency (NSA) experts who were familiar with 1973-era activities.1 analYS18 of the messages in question. Responsible NSA officials identify and locate all persons with direct knowledge about the two m;~:: all surviving records related to all of the messages in question. y computer-assisted search of NSA's holdings to locate other have been related to the messages in question. With their assistance era! of NSA'g 1973-era technical references relevant to the I testified earlier, they identified. and I spoke with a U.S. Air was 8 member of the flight crew that obtained the information ary 1973. He did not recall any details about the specific message The information supplied to me by responsible NSA specialists :-;id;;~'; references reinforced my confidence that the sole documentary ~ Mooney's 2 May 1973 message was the information contained. in two reports on 5 February 1973. 
The Vice-Chairman said he carefully analyzed both of thooe reports; th.'rel .... is well aware they did not mention water or several other items of data mentioned. in his 2 May 1973 message. I have submitted copies of the text to the Committee to substantiate my testimony. In 1986, responsible NSA officials made their specialists and U:;~~i::~~,:::= available to me with the caveat that NSA would retain control over of information developed during the discussion, including my on sensitive sources and methods for which the NSA is the authcllil<ed' "',I .... ;,.g~ thority. If responsible officials of the NSA agree, I will be happy to:'-j:h;c.;;;:..;;; or make them available for review by properly cleared members JI and staff in a secure setting. 

16. p. 141. Pk<ue provide me with a copy of this message where Jerry Mooney tM initial report was tM only information that hiB analysis was based on. Mr. DESrA'M'&. This is the same as question number I, above. The message I referred to in my oral testimony was Mr. Mooney's 2 message. It is one of the documents the Vice-Chainnan said he carefully aI,81:;..od. believe a copy of the complete classified text is in the Committee's Senate Security Office. I have submitted herewith a copy of the declassified text substantiate my testimony. It might be helpful to "",tate the facta as I undenltand them; because, as the mittee knows, the Vice-Chai~'s last minute request to discuss this complex allowed. little time to review tHe record and refresh my memory prior to giving ~ony, \ 
My oral testimon~. in its full context, was that a single item of information lected early on 5 Feoruary 1973 fonned the sole basis for three on we have focused our (tiscussions: two different translations of that "~th(;;'d't:;i;j;, in separate reports, both dated 5 February \97~; and one message a Mooney, dated 2 May 1973. , Mr. oral testimony was that each translation of the single item was reported ... sing e sentence in each of the two separate reports on 5 February. I also stated that this single item of infonnation, in its two forms (or transiatioDil. was the sole source of information from which Mr, Mooney developed his 2 Ma1 1973 message-the message which is the basis for the controversy about the fate iI the Baron 52 crew, 

Finally, I stated Mr. Mooneis own correspondence confirmed that the single item of infonnation collected on 5 February 1973 was the only item of information upJD which he based his 2 May 1973 message, The correspondence I had in mind was the introductory paragraph of his 2 May 1973 message. In his prepared statement !be Vice-Chairman referred to the 5 February and 2 May 1978 documents as .. sensiu .... intercepts" and messages "in which a Vietnamese, , , unit reported . , ,". In the introduction to his 2 May 1973 message Mr. Mooney said he had: "reviewed all available information concerning the four fliers mentioned in the 5 Feb m~ and no additional reflections or amplifying information concerning the disposition 01 the fliers were revealed, For your information and consideration the following is • recap of the intercept and some observations concerning this SUbject:" I invite the Committee's attention to the fact that Mr. Mooney used the singulBJ' case when he referred to: "the 5 Feb message" and "the intercept", 17. p. 143. Pk<ue document exactly which portions of the 2 May message fit ,,,. ckfinition of 'Tu:tion '~ 
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, rd' to m dictionary is "something _ ... ",.. .. One definition of ficb,!n, aCCO 1 hg h n%t necessarily true," In my for sake of convemence, a t oug • 2 Ma 19'73 message d,efinition applies to much of Mr, Mooney s Yas based on a single M MY's 2 May 1973 message Wit' f earlier, r, oone b 1973 Two different trans a IOns 0 collected 0." 5 F~ rua.ry ate messages on 5 February 1973. . were publlS~erl m ,sepa~veral items of information quoted any of the 0 O~ngTh four fliers, whose nation~ity was 1978 message. e rth f Moung [SIC] Nong F b ' the general area no 0 , 9 e ~ d tified personalities in the BlOh Tram ·c:'~D"'i:'i.; ~~u:tni~r:.::o~~~ment of the POWs and if p,roblems were conu.ct.edil~ to supply 'ways and means to move ~e to bebe 'ven to the fliers." An unid~ntified pe~,nahtY gJ. probably in North Vietnam, .. ' ,asked an ,,;u~,onti~:;ci four ". time of departure as he was w81tmg for notified 

. ted r misquoted some details, perhaps un· .... _.lIv Mr, Mooney mlSre~resen u~ tions For example, at one point he and made unsubsta(!i!o~n 'fFebf an u~identified personality associat-..",.. , ..•• L .• " , ' " probably in N~rth Vle:,nam, ' , ' stated that in transporting the flleTS, ' " t' n t quoting from "another conversabon ; he was quo 109 o t' reported on 5 February. t~~:'~~;~i~~"o~f~the only ~.versrn l';lace of the original text of that :a.i , • new wo th:re has been some difficulty moving th~ ongmal ~xt~d not :-r: having difficulty moving along the road, , "four plra . : ' bout "ways and means" . Nevertheless. origUnal text had to saydsa b t dded speculation that "ways and 

~:t~~~;;~:~~~~~trhEenewwor , u a 
to trucks.rc!s" and speculation into his concluding new wo ' ted' d ovement is transportation was indica ,rapl m f th ftt.e"eforej it is possible that these 4 fliers were part of the crew 0 e 
u11 alyzed the two replrts issued on 5 Febru· J.i~~~;m.:~~~~he caref la~ 2 May 1973, Also, copies of the coml?lete . mfiessagl ,e the Senate Security Office. I have submitted 

In les m , the texts to substantiate my testunony. The Committees ,~_ . f the two subsequent messages, d 150, pkase proUlUf! copIeS 0 " h bee re rted that the people inoolue the 17 Fe~ruary refX!rt states, h/~ dos n o:e !!:craft and captured the pilotl laotian campcugn h~ve s 0 oW'l () hauing been captured by people the reference in th/.8 report to pt l?ts s u lead the Committee to believe the south laot"::n campaf..~ w'J? ~id u:: shot at, not in Laos. and later ""'_ .~t:' ~ ~(~rr:mghto · lannd'l-Ho~ do you explain this sentence from the 17 alr~mT ala , 
report? 

3 Se 'sed th' question before, On 1 ptem· . DsS-m=. The Vlce-Chai~man h~ ral '~ten assessment of this 17 Febru ' sent the Vlce-Chhal~~an a Wrlt ·on in that 17 February 1973 report t,n~tf!~,~· .: why t e Inlorma 1 ' I th f the De-occurred in an area immediate Y sou, 0 -IIlitaJiu<l to an N rth d South Vietnam' and why It was not re-
.. Zone that separated 0 an ' to Baron 52. '1 ased a prepared statement to the Corn­S August 1992, the Vi~~an :: t~e basis for our assessment. 1 am happy and the press that ~aIn quest~on basis for our assessment. this new opportumty to de5C;r.be the xcellent example of the mistak~ an~ •-!l=IE~~~~~ti~~7 1973 message 0 eh an e alyst takes a single piece of lOtelh· anda~t!::~to de~iv:detnitive conc5IuAsiO'!!~J''fg9~ i~~~:o~t~: ~~1?~,~.;'~ ks' h ' prepared statement on u&...... .. ' k d 

remar In 18 ffecf ly illustrate that such mlsta es an 1973 docu~ent very e dlV~ fluence the judgment of even very ~~.'d"rst;andii18 can perslSt for years an In officials, 7 F b 1973 immediate precedence mes· Vice-Chairman quoted from a 1 e rua!'Y A more complete quote from the • from a Vietnamese anti.a,i~rt (~~i ~~d\'eceived a report that the: "people ~ shows that the AAA, umt In Ic.a hI e shot down one aircraft and captured Ulvolved in the south LaotIan campaign av 
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the pilot/pilote. It asked that Vietnamese units recover pieces of the aircraft diately," 

The report the Vice-Chairman cites was issued at 0515 hours GMT on ary 1973. The text of that report clearly indicated that a People's Army (PAVNl unit had reported it shot down a U.S. aircraft and captured the pilots. 
However. that report did not identify the type of aircraft. the specific location of the incident, or the nationalitr of the pilot or pilots text. Although there was no specific dew that conclusively . with Baron 52, some analyst placed a copy of the message in the ed to the Baron 52 crew; presumably because the text of the incident could have occurred. in southern Laos and because the lected only a few days after Baron 52 was lost. 
DIA apparently did not receive three related messages. Two were issued 011 17th and one was issued on the 19th of February 1973. Those three m~~geo firmed the report the Vice-Chairman cited was not related to the Baron When I researched the Baron 52 incident in 1986, with the NSA's help, ered three messages that clarified the report the Vice-Chairman cited; report issued. at 0515 hours GMT, 17 February 1973. Those three messages, 0600 and 0630 hours GMT on 17 February 1973, and at 2000 hours GMT on ruary 1973, respectively, confirmed that the information in the original report was not accurate-the PAVN AAA unit had not shot down an aircraft. had it captured any pilots. 
The three later messages showed. that the PA VN unit that issued the report said a PA VN AAA unit had fired on and hit an RF -4 shortly before hours local time on 14 February 1973-not 17 February 1973. The RF-4 is a two-seat. long-range, all-weather, jet engine, attack aircraft fied for photographic and electronic reconnaissance missions. The later messages also indicated that after it was hit the RF -4 flew southeast trailing smoke. Later that day, one PAVN combat command i!,,'~n""'''. subordinate units to search for evidence the aircraft went down and send the dence, if any could be found, to the command. 
The Vice-Chairman questioned why I would correlate the data in the report cited to an incident in South Vietnam, since the report indicated the "people iDo volved in the south Laotian campaign have shot down one aircraft and captured tile pilot/pilots". When the report the Vice-Chairman cited is placed in its full conted. we discover that the related follow up reports identify the "people involved" ... PAVN unit located near the border between Laos and Quang Tn Province, South Vietnam-part of an area ~VN loosely referred. to as southern Laos. Forces iao volved in campaigns in tha area could be deployed on both sides of the La~Viet­nam border. 
Perhaps the initial 17 Fe ruary 1973 report ~ an example of a PAVN anti-aif. craft umt exaggerating the ults of an earlier engagement with the RF-4. In fact, U.S. records show that no RF-4 or any other U.S. aircraft. were downed oa this date and in this area. The only record of any aircraft incident on 14 February 1973 was a brief entry in the operations log of the 56th Aerospace Rescue and ~ covery Squadron indicating an F -4 with flight control problems made an emergeneJ landing at an air base in Thailand, at 1220 hours local time-i.e., about 3 ~ houn after the incident described in the 17 February 1973 report. However, we COUld. ~ confirm this F-4 had been hit by Anti-Aircraft fire or that it was related to the inCI­dent described in the 17 February 1973 report. 
In summary, when we examine the initial 17 February 1973 report in its full c0n­text, we discover it was not related to the EC-47Q involved in the Baron 52 inciden~ We also learn it was not related to any downed aircraft. or captured pilot. If there II any kernel of truth in the initial PA VN report, the truth is that a PA VN unit loca~ ed near the border between Laos and Quang Tri Province, SVN, fired. on and poBII­bly damaged an RF-4 nine days after Baron 52 went down-an RF-4 that did noC crash, with a crew that was not captured. 
Downed EC-47 crew-I. Have reviewed all available information concerning the four fliers. And no additional reflections or amplifying information concerning the disposition of the fliers were revealed. For your information and consideration the following is a recap. And some other observations concerning this subject. 2. Four fliers, whose nationality was not disclosed, were located on 5 Feb in the general area north of Moung Nong. 
The fliers were to be transferred from "44," a probable reference to kilometer marker 44 on Route 914 (XD 495254 16-30N 106-25E) to "93," a probable reference to kilometer marker 93 on Route 1032 (XD 549505, 16-43N l06-27EJ, and were sp-
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f the DMZ in Laos two persons were to be contacted route to wf~:e POWs and if problems were encountered, high H~S to s~pplY "ways and mean~" (references to trucks) to move e 

was to be given to the filers. . d ked to see if 
some di~%t~ :: !r:v~~~;n:a~~e c~~tin= ~ person halsa 

of their time or departure as hehwas whalt~nteg .~o~ tpossei: . . . some 65 KM from t e cras Sl 1 . .' locatton gwen 1S bail out rior to the crash and there---: ,--_. part o~ the c;;,e7h:e;!i~~I~h~n the cr~h site when they we~ cap-
-ii, .. t.h'''~: ~liii~.!'4nw.~!:~;:, ';a":t i~l:~:~~;·tri~h:EC..~int IS rea· 

,.", .. /><,r: 01 ~ 
-:-iJl.s~1natiOl", Jolly Green 60 52 • . & Recouery of CreWrMmbers of Baran 

SAR ACTIONS: On 9 Feb 73 Jolly Green 71 and 60 were ecover the bodies of 8 crewman from Baron 52, an ~C-47 . at to r ition 058/83/82. The flight was uneventfu.l until .w~ 10 Eastern Laos, ~ At this time we were at 9500 MSL and receiVed acbVl-8 point E, 0t2~~3~ts . on RHAW gear of all aircraft. Evasive actions were launc Ig encountered.. Both aircraft arrived at the SAR area at . rth while JG 60 proceeded to the locatton of Baron 52. :~hniclan to the crashed aircraft to recover bod1es and 

~~~~i::~l~~;t:~~~t~'~i on the aircraft. The aircraft appeared todhahve [rast
ed 

down. Both wings were she~red off an t e . use age The only portion left mtact was the tall. After 
60 recovered two of the PJ's and the!l because of the area JG 71 then proceeded to the area and p1cked up the Egress for ~th aircraft was accomphshed WIth no proble~, an~ ",,:ove"..! at NKP at 1600L. The PJ's recovered the uppe~rtlOn 0 

~!~~~Yth~e~~~~~n~~~:lb6~it~~~7d~:t~fir:i~hhe ai:r~ft~ 
S~,.~i,co?'I~~~~~~:D 291387999; lLt Houk. .:1 TSgt Salome, Charles F ., 

Jf~2'l;'i:7ri'I :ICdey L. 422424585. ,"",rman. m . lLt Steven H . Van 
B. Johnson, 
Williamson, 

Ccapt, Aircraft Com mander. 
RoBERT D. FURMAN, 

Major, USAF, Aircraft Commander. 
DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE, 

HEADQUARTERS 8 TH TACTICAL FIGHTER "YINGU(PAChA9Fl1' 973 APO San FranclSCO, arc , . 
Mr. and Mrs. GEORGE R. CRESSMAN, 
It. Pru,rsburg FL . d 'led OuR MR. ~D MRS. CRESSMAN: I a~ writing to ~o~f to o~~;~e Se~~~nt p~:;;nR~ 9 of all the circumstances surroundmg.t~e de~~on I~ould like to review the cir­ere.m.an. ~hile [ do not. have any newd'ton ormiain ~ore fully the reasons for the Cllmstances 10 more detall for you, an . exp 
4eciaion to declare your son killed in actIOn. f EC-47 aircraft on an oper-~ 4 February 1973, Peter was .8 crew mem~ Ub:,~ Airfield at approximately aItional mission over Laos. The a1rcraft depa . tel 1'25 AM on 5 February the 1~:O5 PM (local), 4 Feb~uary 197~. tr! i~t::"lI~:O 1M 'reported operations no;mal. ~ft reported observmg groun 1 d ' th th~ aircraft. After several attempts to 
UlUJ ~as the last co~tact that w~d~:: efforts were put into effect at 6:00 ~ ~l~h contact failed, se¥hh a h ' 1 ded a continuing visual and commumca­tiona ~~horn 5ard~~~:r~ nu!:r:: p~~~aphic reconnaissance flights. 
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On 7 February 1973 a crash site was discovered. which through PhOto,;~~~ tion was determined to be your son's aircraft. A helicopter then took a team to the site and hovered while the team was lowered to examine the The aircraft was almost totally destroyed.. The entire fuselage was badly and equipment in the aft part of the fuselage was completely melted. The had impacted upside down and there were no skid broken off, and were located some distance from the·8ircl~';£L1 team remained in the area until forced to depart due to running on remains of one crew member were recovered and later identified as thoee pilot; no other remains were recovered. Due to the fact that the aircraft. rr •• '._' an extremely hostile area, no other search and rescue teams have beenn sc~ .. i~i;j go into the area. Your son was originally carried as missing in could be made of the racts and circumstances surrounding thorough review, it was determined that there were no survivors. on your son's status was changed to killed in action on 22 February 1973. The severity of the crash, the total destruction of the aircraft, the intell!le and many other factors were considered before we regretfully reached this Also of importance was the fact that no emergency radio beepers were ever from any member of the crew, and no parachutes were seen. When the current intense hostility in the area subsides, hopefully other will be sent in. Please be assured that you will be notified immediately of any findings. If I may be of further assistance, or if you feel that there is some point would like to have explained in more detail, please do not hesitate to contact Sincerely, 

HEADQUARTERS, JOINT CASUALTY RESOL~ON CENTER. 
APO Son FrancISCO, Ju .. 28, 1973. 

[Memorandum for Record] 

Reference: (a) Enclosure 2 Target Folder # 4044; (ti) Encl06ure 3 Target Folder #4044; (c) Enclosure 14 Target Folder #4044 
1. During the month of June 1978 the Site Development Branch was involved ia preparing target folders for Laos crash sites. 
2. A review of target folder # 4044 provided the names of three members of the Rescue and Recovery Mission 012 of 9 February 1973 who were still located at NKP. These men were contacted and separately interviewed/ debriefed for details of ttw: mission. This memorandum provides the results of those debriefs_ 3. The name, duty position on the mission, and organization of the three men are: a. Major Robert D. Funnan, 093263711 USAF Pilot of Jolly Green GO on 9 Feb 73. 40th Air Rescue and Recovery Squadron; Phone 3929 Operations. h. SSgt Robert. B. Johnson, 266929966 USAF Parareocue-man (PJ) for Jolly Green GO on 9 Feb 73. 40th Air Rescue and Recovery Squadron; Phone 3929 Operations. c. Sgt Melvin A. Baum­gardner, 233861075 USAF Photographer for Jolly Green GO ana door gunner on 9 Feb 73. Detachment 12 G018t Photo Squadron; Phone 2911. 4. Reference (a) and (b) were used during the debrief of each of the three men and are marked with the information that they provided to assist JCRe in any further recovery efforts for Baron 52. Reference (c) is the after-action report of Mission 012 obtained from the 40th Air Rescue and Recovery Squadron. Paragraph 5 of thiI memorandum is a syno~is of Mission 012 9 Feb 73. Paragraph 6 discusses the de­tails of Jolly Green 60 s mission objective. Paragraph 7 relates the information given on the local natives and their activity during the 9 Feb 73 operation. Para­graph 8 deals with the terrain and it's effect on the operation of 9 Feb 73. Para­graph 9 furnishes infonnation about the aircraft wreckage. Paragraph 10 contlLiDl the details about the search and recovery of the remains of Baron 52 crewmembefl. Paragraph 11 gives some conclusions reached by the debriefer pertaining to Crash Site #4044. 

5. Synopsis. Jolly Green 60 inserted a search and rescue team of four men into Crash Site #4044 on 9 February 1973 for approximately one hour. The upper tol"110 of Lt. BERNHARDT was recovered, and the remains of three or four other membert of the crew were seen in the wreckage. The search and rescue party heard and sa" people moving in the bamboo thicket bordering the crash SIte. The search and rescue team requested to be extracted and the men were lifted out of the crash site by Jolly Green 60 and Jolly Green 71. The helicopter and search party did not en­counter any hostile fire or action during the mission. 
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J'iI~i<l,n~~q~!::;:'i!:; On 9 February 1973 Jolly Green 60 w~ designed as the air-
se:rch d a::ue:~a:a:~ns%t:t diffe~:~~ d~J;g 1~;SJ~b~f the ~arc. an 14 Th rimary mission was to search for and is gIve?, 10 e~cl~u~nsu~ th:t Pthe classified electronics equipment on "living :trvtvo ed 1 nd recover any remains of the crew: A rad;io man ~:':::h.5,2 fh estrot 'd rescue team to inspect the electrOnICS equipment. :';;';;,in,od°f;'; hl:~ns~ion that the equipment was destroyed and of no 

......... 'I.J,Opu~,'~~"; Jolly Green Mission 012 did not receive any hostile ~r~/ lJ h ' te The crash site was not bobby trapped. ThIs IS ~ ~~e se:::h a:d ~escue team found fresh trails leading into the t a Ie were seen in the area. These people attempted to s~Y th:f:at\ flying protection for the SAR's aircraft. At YC 141304 In 
the fork of the stream several huts were seen: They appear ~d~tve "";=.;:~IY built and were not camouflaged but located m the open. edn ~ ~ ~hn I · merous trails in the area. The ba!,k of t~e stream .ap.pear e ~u the area with smaller trails lead10g off lI~to the hIllSides. ~he seahh 10 h rd and then saw a person(s) movlOg on the outskirts. of t e I .. -~ .::team dirnot receive any h06tile action from these people nor did thtedey 

The team decided it was time to be extracted and reques u . Jolly Green 60 and Jolly Green 7~ extracted the Alf three men interviewed were asked If they thought soldiers or natives. No one was su-r:e one way or the reason they did not receive any hostIle fire was due to 

~~;~~;o;n~:~~· map a ridge line runs in a no~h-aouth direction the site. This ridge line was used as a key terr~ feature f? r the . te ' and out of the area. Another key terralO feature m the to naVlgfuat I~rallels the hill where the site is located. In February 1973 ;:~~~~~~:!~:l,~~~eet wide and the depth was unknown. F~~ Enclosure 3 page ii of the aerial photographs and the op1Olon of the men d~ could be as wide as 30-40 feet in the monsoon season (August IS ~ the most precipitation). The crash site is located on the eastern slope 
covered hill at YC 143291. I h d ''"'---- of the hill is gradual and it did not present any ~rob ems to t e groun the ilot of Jolly Green 60. Except for the den~lty of the bamboo the 

i=i:~~~::,:Ul ~~~,~ted: that he experienced no difficulty movmg on the ground. The rangel from 8 feet to 120 feet_ The pilot sta~ that the 
trouble when the ground team was lowered by Jungle pen· was overcome very quickly and did not cause any ~elay. A of the airplane wreckage. The pararescue-m~n descnhf:d the one that men could. navigate through WIthout havlOg to 

~~~~~~~~.. also did not see any large rock or boulders that would searching party. . d The aircraft appeared to have crashed nearly vertIcally an were sheared off and the fuselage was completelh gutted portion left intact was the tail The pararescue-men ~d con­a sling around the Cuseage and having Jolly Green 60 hft the a look inSide the fuselage but they decided t~at the. structure was and would not stand the strain. After lOspectm~ the wreck-raclio techl~cia~ decided the classified material was destroyed. m the cr~h SSgt JohDBOn if he thought the wreckage could be hfted up WIth t of equi ment/ tools would be needed to cut throug!;t the wreck-nol~er an oCinion to the feasibility of using a jack d~dr did :be {eel he any suggestions to the tyoe of tools/equipment He I say a ~an­would not do it but wasni"t- familiar wit~ tools to offer any SUg~~lo~ actin as door gunner recalled seemg what he thought mig t IIUta of uphifi from the main crash ~ite . (\t the time of ~he ~ebrief ~e -.ald not recall far up the hill or in what direction from the mam Site. He dId ~ it was above bamboo thicket that had been burned ~ut. The pa.rarescue-man telieved th t th re might be wreckage located in the ravlOe lxIrdenng the crash lite. The s~ of ~he ground team and the time on the ground prevented them from 
checking out the ravine. I ~ h ' th 10. Recove of Partial &mains. There was no prearranged p an ~r searc mg . e ~ site. TIiree men would search and the fourth wo~ld act as perimeter secu~y. TheY would rotate the man standing security duty to gtve the search party mem rs 



-
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a rest. The men just fanned out over the area looking for wreckage 
Enclosure 3, page 4 shows the approximate area searched by the 

smell it even with the down-draft from the blades. The team. The smell of burned flesh was very strong. The men!~o~nit~h~e~l~~~i~~ 
radio technician found the remains of 3 or 4 the . 
The bodies were pinned under the wreckage, ~~;:~t~~:~ lage. No remains where found outside the fl 
of Baron 52 were preparing to bail out when 
the pararesuce man that aU the crew died in and fire. 

The remains of Lt. Robert E. Bernhardt, co-pilot of Baron 52, 
pinned under wreckage. When attempting to puB the body out of 
pararescue men tore the body apart. Only the upper torso and head 
Enclosure 3, page 3 and 4 show where the remains of Lt. Bernhart 
asked about enclosure 3, page 14 the men interviewed stated that it 
mains of a hand of the airplane but the hand of one of the search and 
moving under the helicopter. Enclosure I, page 2 is a di!llTam where 
of Baron 52 would be located during flight operations. The pararescue 

that they did not recover Lt. Bernhart's pistol. ~v,es;t~., ~o~rlR~~~~~!~~iH~~e~ ~::~: opinion that the "gooners" might have taken the ~ 
11. Conclusions. Crash site 4044 is a lucrative target 

the crew died in the crash and fire. The remains of at 
inside the aircraft wreckage and the partial,~~::,.:;~,:c~! found still pinned under the metal wreckage. 1 

four remains were the only ones they could see ~;?~~_~:;!~~ not get into the fusel~. The Probability that 
located under the wreckage also. The local 
hostile. Even with the heavy air protection 
ground would be too tempting a target to have them go 
The wreckage appeared to have been visited but yet it was 
enemy forces are operating in the area they would have 
anyone gOing into the crash site. If the area is Over grown 
in the area should be able to provide guides into the crash 
of the huts have been requested for the anthropologist to ~'.'J'~ 
able to come up with the specific type of tribe in the area. 

JOSEPH F. CoNGE. 
SSgt USMC, Si~ Deuelopment B",nc/t. 

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE. 
HEADQUARTERS 8TH TACTICAL FICHTER W,NG (PACAF), 

API? San Fronci8co, April 7, 1971. Mr. and Mrs. GEORGE R. CRESSMAN, 
Se. PeteT'8burg, FL. 

DEAR MR. AND MRS. CRFBSMAN: Since my letter of 9 March 1973, I have .\)'''~I~~ . 
discussed at great length the search and rescue effort associated with 
your son's aircraft. These discUSSions were held with the commander of 
whose unit visited the crash site. I am more firmly convinced than ever, after our 
discUSSion, that the decision to change Peter's status was valid. I hope that the iD­
formation which follows will allay any doubts or fears that the decision was pre ..... ture or without adequate basis, 

First of all, let me review the communication capability of the aircraft. BecaU8e tJl 
the distance from the nearest radar facility, the aircraft. Was not being tracked. bJ 
radar. However, as indicated in my first letter to you the crew was making routiDI 
half hourly radio contact and also reporting unusual occurrences. They were at.o 
maintaining radio contact with another aircraft flying in the general area, The 1_

a1 
radio contact Was at 1:30 AM local, when they made routine contact. Members. 
the crew had ready and immediate access to various tYPeS of communications eqw,. 
ment located within the aircraft. Ultra High Frequency (UHF), Very High Frequen­
cy (VHF), and High Frequency (HF) radio equipment was in Operating conditio~~ 
the time of departure from Ubon Airfield and was in use during the flight. In aUlll" 
tion, each member aboard the aircraft carried Survival radios pre-set to operatE: on 
emergency frequency in the event of an unexpect.ed situation. All that was reqUlre;d 
was that they be Switched on. The intensive training of all flying pel"8Onnel m~esl't 
improbable that at least one of the crew members would not have instinctlve.y 
transmitted on one of the many pieces of communication equipment availabl~. 111 
case of an emergency, unless they were all immediately and completely incapacJ~~ 
ed. Further, the aircraft communication equipment could operate off the ai~nu~ 
batteries in an emergency regardless of the condition Or operation of the eng'lnes. 
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. d "0 is the normal operating 

~:u.:~~~·;~~t~hat had a bearing on thTh ~~r~al design of the aircraft, 
of thiS nature. e tn t crews to fly without wear-

:~~~f~~I~!~·~l~! on board, causes mos. ent is cumbersome, un-while in mght. Su~h eqUldPmat times interferes with 
te dod g:riods of time, an, . ' d t eady worn for ex. n bi to put on the equlpm~nt .an ge r 

are tramed to a e. Further Peter s flight was oper-
in approximately tWI111dut;hat would ~ecessitate the exit door 

morning hours at an a tI u e rature Therefore in case of an 
locked 10 view of the cold tempe n the ·door. These things can be 

also take time to unl?C~tndd °l':vel however, if it is in a sp10 or 
airplane ~ flY~J;' str~g ei; difficuit. if not impossible. d 

the alrera IS ~h ~h~ aircraft. or any of the crew was mho e 
WI. h use of the mIShap must ave 

assumption that t e.ca hit from antiaircraft fire 
It ~as pro~ablirta t~~r:c:recludmg the initiation of 

I~ the alrer the crew would not have had 
thlSd: ~ ~~d =' the aircraft safely .. To flrtH~~ 

. fact'that the aircraft hadd aPdPrS~xlm~~/cr~w 
f th h must be conSI ere. mce 

at the time 0 fi cras • bserved five minutes prior to th~ 
a report that gr~und lre was 0 be instantaneous, it can be logl-

---- •. ~ the Joss of the alrcr~ft appears crfi d erupted into intense fire 
the aircraft was hit by groun Ire an 

re~.lini~l[ffuel suPhPI,y h d to operate quickly since it w,as in an 
cras Site a und fire at any bme. The 

area and was subject ~ a~k c!dili~lowable time at the crash 
=rdio~ll~ from a friendly base. a SO u t rn trip Evidence was exam. 
.. fuel supply available for the 7h u ughly debriefed and inter­

possible and team members we~ ':er three and possibly four 
return. The pararescue teal? did did be itiveiy identified) but 

remains thereof, (only one of wh~ch couor the ~ash site for add~ti.o!1al 
DOt permit a thoroug~ ~an:h of ~te t~~:~craft, 10 all proba~ilit~, IDlb~l­
Photographs of the Site mdlca~ eda ·ts trajectory. finally landmg 10 an .10-

in one area and then contmu f I the llD.pact point to the fin~ r~tlOg litp'!"!tio!, The wreckage was strewn ~m conducting a more intensive lOVes­also prohibited the rescue team rom 

. ed from a next of kin was the treatment 
points made in a letter I hbv th news media. Premature release of 

'-).ialonrru>ti?,n concerning the cras y e . tUre could possibly endan­
"II! media concerning. inciden~ O~~~il: ::Cue or investigation of the 
-"-- --,-".,. survivors and, those 1Ovolved ~n ublic knowledge, the treatn:ent <!f 

the information .does becom p 's beyond our control. As 10 thiS 
information by the radl~, TV and pr:fnl undue anguish and grief to ~he 
treatment can become mlSleadmg, ca ~'rc aft was classified, WhICh 

Admittedly, th~ m1
ion Ilo~n~idU:nrA~oilie: point made was that the 

interest in a ' spy l~ an~ ~ 0 st~ed as evidence that there wer'h no 
beeper contact COUta:~uld cben risky and unwarranted in sucbh ~ 't ~ 

to con. of validity to that argument . u I IS ;~~:~:E~~:~~~~ a certaOpeIO d~ of the radio beeper is accomphshed by doubt. . ra Ion r uire the downed crewman to 
a switch on the radlo .. It d~ n~be~per does not gIVe away the 
other movement or nOl~. mce h d our crews are tramed to es-

::!'~~~~~:!~.~. except to aircr~ft flYI!,g over t!a Although the lack of contact i,s 
even in hosble .envlTOk nr~ent . onsideration with all other eVI-. of death, It. ta. en 10 0 c ~::':fu;~~~~~,g~:~~ .. ;~~ the chang~ o! stat~~. I want to add some other items 

available m,orma lon, ed veteran serving his second 
commander was a ~~!l ht-it was a routine flight, of The mission was not a sf:la ~ ft 

night, without benefit ~ ~~= of the difference in speed ':':';i;;~'h:':~,::: not escorted by flghter alrcr; fighters might attract undue atten-
also because the presence 0 I e effort This effort was started 

":;ii:~~~c;:,n~ the search a!,d n U 
in difficulty. Another aircraft t~ apparent the alrcra was. . als but none were ever 

area started listening for emergency radlh s~~ CC::uld not be precisely 
there was no contact an~ t~e edacl~ ch':Sand hope for visual sighting. '-_ •.. --"._- search aircraft had to walt ,or ay Ig 
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Let me summarize by stating that we did in trying to visualize the events as they took sumptions based. on all the available facts that every facet of each piece of information was considered P~:.~I~~~~~ difficult decision to change Peter's status to killed in action. l. death is not required for a commander to arrive at such a decision. dence did warrant this decision, which is Doe of the most agonizing tasks a commander must face. 

I am fully aware of the natural instinct to refuse acceptance of loved one without physical evidence. It is my sincerest hope that I cessful in alleviating your doubts and. to some degree, in making the son a little easier to bear. As a final matter of infonnation, the other on the aircraft were Captain George R. Spitz. Aircraft Commander; First Robert E. Bernhardt, CerPilot; Second Lieutenant Severo J . Primm ill Captain Arthur R. Bollinger, Navigator. Sergeant Dale Brandenburg, ere"; Sergeant Joseph A. Matejov. Crew Member; and Staff Sergeant Todd M. Crew Member. 
In the event you desire to communicate with their next of kin, request for names and addresses to the Air Force Military Personnel DPMSC. Randolph AFB. TX 78148. This is required to protect the righta cy of the involved families. I again extend to you my deepest sympathy, that you contact me if there are any other questions left unanswered. Sincerely, 

Of'FICII: OF THE SICIlBT .... Y. 
DE.u Ma.. WIDNAu.: On behalf of the Director, Legislative Liaison, this ill in to your inquiry of March 5 concerning Sergeant Peter R. Cressman who was eel killed in action. His parents, Mr. and Mn. George R. Cressman. contacted this~. 
Mr. and Mrs. Cressman were personally notified by an Air Force officer on aty 5 that their son was reported missing in action in Laos. Search progreaa were provided to them on February 8 and 10. On February 13, they were that human remains found in the area where their son's aircraft crashed tified 88 one of the crew members and his family had been notified of his and Mrs. Cressman were advised that they would be kept informed of _ ••.• .: ..•. ..., tion received concerning the incident involving their son. An Air Force sonally notified them on February 22 that Sergeant Cressman was declared action on February 5 as the result of injuries sustained in the aircraft viously reported to them. The information made available to his colnm,an,~ members of the search team conclusively established that their son survived the incident. They were provided the telephone number Casualty Division in the event they had questions, but they have not co"ta.cted office since they were notified of their soo's death. The oversea commander &ent a letter to Mr. and Mrs. Cressman on March 9 viding them with all known facts surrounding the death of their son. A copy of letter is attached for your infonnation. Please assure Mr. and Mrs. Cressman that if there had been any doubt that son could have survived, they would not have been notified of his death. lz.t event there is any forthcoming information concerning his remains, they wtll contacted by the appropriate Air Force official. We wish to extend our deepest sympathy to Mr. and Mrs. Cressman in the .. they have sustained and want to thank you for your interest. Sincerely, 

H .J . ANDERSEN. Colonel. USAF, Congressional Inquiry Diuiswrr.. 
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E AIR FORes, DEPARTMENT OF TH WINO (PACAF), HEADQUARTERS 8TH ~roS:; ~~i:co, February 13, 1913. 

N A MATEJOV, ST&PHE • 
. ou that the search NY MRS MATEJOV: It is ~th regre:::t~r:r~~tel. 1 wish to express . Joseph A. MateJov, has . wing . ~~'.~~~~~~:and the concern of our dnt~ continuously since the t.lme of ground search hl,lS ~n ::erutocating the crash si~, a t~~h~i:{. noW been tedmtna 

. team was lowered to ~mfi~ding human to the scene an The team repo ber .... , . . _" was aim06t as' belonging to another crew mem rew bee 'bTty that one or more c .O"nsi,deran"io:. 1 that there is a ~l 1 1 son will continue to be C h ted to safety there,ore your d parae u ' . tion can be rna e. . status until a fin~d deter"?-lOa ncerning your son's status IS r~ n~fri.:r ~'::in::£tt~:~EI~~~:; ~~:i~~·p;,·r~::r~ be advised of Its con . n
F Base Texas upon comp e Ion Randolph Air orce , ' ... ""ne' Center. be de without great difficulty, 1 ch as yourS cannot rna . h es from every ..uusttlen~~pea t= St~is expression of cOh~f;~ :::: th~:nguish you feel. ~~1 wing, ~ill in. S?lmees::apl!o~i~~~~~ assistance 1 can for you. Oon,;id,,. It a prlVl eg 

F.A. HUMPHREYS, Si ... rely. 
Colon<~ USAF. Commander. 



18!O/20 Feb: Set. Thrower received eall fro:a Hr. Kat:ejoy~ father of SUbject". 
uked to speak to 'the: "officer on duty". He was concerned about .. sentence ill 
search t

e
na1natlon letter he had recelveCi. The sentence n ••• that one or IIDOre 

__ bers .. y haYe pan.chuted to hfety •• o n indicates that poS8tbly not aU Bey ... 

'j.ot.d. K. qu.stion'" this dnc. the «"ins recov .... d were id.ntifi .... Ool. 
one crew ~bu and, if 80, all seven ftlst have Cotten out-. r explained to bt. 
that this was not necessarily true since the severity of the crash. POSSible 
~~ploSioD upon impact, or .. bad fire could have ~d. recovery of other remains 
aposslble. Hr. Matejov did not \o,-&nt to accept this and asked that I request the 
cOlOander to elaborate on the above quoted statement. I told hinl we would 
.in wSori!tion. He also aaid he had not ht!ard trOll .. EIlIlIIIIilr'y COUrt" officer on 
ion's personal effects. Also~ he had nCit hend trOIlt finance on the di.p,,~;iti," ~1s son's pay. I ~old hiQ I WOUld also att~t to get Some action 
thines. He then apologiZed for caU1ng us so often and asking so question.. 
told hinl this was no probletl and I full)· understood his concern and anxiety. thanked us for aU our help. 

)700/21 Feb: A lleasage was pre~red to request e.larification of the search 
~erl:!ination letter. HQ\.·eve: 1 Col. Cratch llnd 01'0 Scott decided that antother 
::overing J:IOre quutions and recCMlnendations '"ould hi!! IIIOTe appropriate. This ~'U pt'l!!~red and dispatChed at approx. 1200 hrs. 

r "11 Feb: Cot in touch with Hr . Courtney (AT. Hortua.:-y) ~o expl..ain Hr. Matejov'a 1'~.J.~n sked him to call the ", .. tejov~ atld explein su:r:nary COurt officer [U:lC-:ior,s .. ~ He said he would. 

UQ'..U: J. HaUKE, ~pt:. UgF 
~u:y Officer 

- '. 
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JOINT CASUALTY RESOLUTlO~ ":ENTER 
UAl50N oPnC.I: 

AMEftiCAN D4I!1ASSY 

... ~ .... N .. _NClSCO •• '''6 
1072'· • 

a.ferenee: H81-ol9 
20 Au&1l.sr. 1981 

bfuaea bport. c.ue"ua Prisoners S1ahted Near Son La 

-s <.. _ '. ~ t> J vas interviwed. '0 . on 12 Au8~t 81: a. · atated that h. vas altQt north 
...... ucation in 1976. endiDl up at Son La in Jun. of that year. Cue day 

1976 be v •• OD. vork detail cuttiDl baaboo in the foreat -at 
....... ~.'" loc.at1.oa UJ 8065. 6C- .. id he uw what appeared to ba aix c.ag-

in prison clothe. about 200 .eten fro-. where ha vas at:&ndina. They 
•• puree! to be c.utting baaboo . ~ said be had • fdrly good view of 

~ for 4 or 5 a!nutea, and •• 1d they looked thin aDd veal:. but nona .ppeared 
...... baen injured. Be estimated their aau to be 40 or 61der. ''5c,.. ~ould 
~. no further deacrlptloa or detail becau •• of the distance and the fact 
illet they "ere 1u • t>.aboo lor .. t. The caap whare . sc. 1&& be.1d va. five 
~.n frca where this .1&btiDa took place hut ~ did Dot see any 
.... 1aIla at the cup (CUIP location approx OJ 8060). With . J.t the tilla 
., ~ .t.aht.1og were a for.ar AllYN .. jor named "Bang" (nov deeuaed) and tva 
~. who.a na ... he could DOt. recall. The camp leader vaa Hguyen Van Sue 
• doubled as ra-edueatiOD officer. On ona occasion Sue bragged to tha re­
-.c.au_ that a DWlbar of Americana vere .tl11 in Vietnam baving chosen not 
to ratura to their country. ~ did not. asacctate this co-eDt W1.tb tha 
c.caauDa ha nw, hovaver. becau.e the caUCaaiaDS were under a ned guard by 
at l ... t. one Cong An at the tiae he aav t.hea. 

Lt Col, USAF 
JCRe Lia1son Officer 
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DEFENSE INTELL IGENCE AGENCY 

DIA EVAlUATION OF U.S. PW/MIA INFORMATION PROVIDED 8Y VIETNAMESE REFUGEE .sc.- " .... 
_. 5P ~ reported that tn August 1976, while on a wood-cutting deul1 reeducation camp at Son La, he saw what appeared to be six Caucasi~ns cutti .. buboo at a location approx.illlltely 200 lleters away. During the four to 1i .. .{nute period he observed theil, the Caucasians were watched by 

security guard. Other than reporting that the men wore .pr~,;;;':io;nd;;ivhi~'; said the distance and dense nature of the ba~oo forest pi detailed descriptions. He also stated that on another occasion bragged to the fmates that a number of .AI1Ierlcans were stf1l in Vietnaa , chosen not to return to their country. sc.... _ ;laimed that he dfd not his sighting of the six Caucasians with the Anlericans IlDentioned by the calp 1 eader. 

Scores of fonner inaates of the camp system administered by Ooan 776, which included the ca.p sites at Son La (AKA lien Trai Ill. have reported that Ute American present at the callp systesa was fo ..... r ;J""""c. who was a low level camp cadre at lien Trat (canlp group) 1. 

It is 11kely that the camp leader's COlDllents were prompted by his knowl presence of Mr. p~ Jt Yen Bai, which was part of the [)oan 776 CilllP Mr. ~'" chi. to have seen six Caucasians at Son La ;s a fabrication, be based 1n part upon his knowledge of hearsay reports of Mr. "Jz.",,~ )r on caap leader's braggadocio. 

A copy of this report and evaluation will be maintained 1n the future reference. 
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, JOINT 

IUllJCS0611S 278 16)8 

1072-­
) 

oct 81 

... ".'T('. DeIlDI- 7e/1 

BARBE RS PT HI CINCPAC HONOLULU HI//J2/J3/1 

SCO 
20 AUG 81. 
OF INTERVIEW OF $<::, WHO 

SAW SIX CAUCASIAN PRISONERS ON A WORK 

~:~[;!I:;::~~:! TO R[INTERVI[W \ sc.. "NO OBTAIN AcDITIONAL HIS SIGHTING. HAVE '5(, .RAW A tuP SHOWING THE SICHTING. HAVE HI~ ALSO DRAW A ~AP Of THE CAM' ,-, _':_.:.;. THE NUMBER AND T'?PES OF ,INMATES HElD THERE. "" _"!:.:;";;, CAUCASIANS MY HAVE BU.M OETAINED IN HIS CA"P 
IF NOT CAN S c. JROV10E LOCATIONS AND .... JUS 

I[S'IN THE VICINITY Of THE SON LA CA,I\f''? 
IOGRAPHIC INfORKATION PERTAINING TO HIS FAMilY, 
SERVICE WORK EXPERIENCE, ETC. WHY WAS HE IN LA AND PROVIDE OATES OF HIS INCARCERATION THERE . • ,,::-::_ .. .. . fAMilY OUT OF VI[THAM? HAVE .sc.. PROVIDE DETAilS ... ~! ... !: ~ S.S~:UR~:ROUNOI NG HIS ESCAPE fROM VI [TNA" • •• ..uV IOE OF INTERVIEW DIRECTlV TO 01-7e. 

DCT B7 REAS 

(0.6. F) 

tDSN-t'I11923 

b~yt3lhDbd 81 
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JOINT cHfHtR6rEnA~~ ~HI~!1 CO~TER 
RTTUZruw RU~TBK.1167 )080858 
1I0UTIIo.[ 
R 0"0857.1 NOV 8. 

r~ USOAO BANGkOK 

TO OIA WASHI NGTON OC//01-7CI/ 

INFO JeRe BARBER S PT HI 
CIHCPAC HONOLULU HII I J2 /JJ/J361/ 

8T 

UNClA$ BANGkOK 51 167 

ern : UNCLASS IfiED 32~2 NOV 81. 

SUBJ: REFUGEE REPORT - ..5<:.. 

AU: A. JeRe-LHB LETTER REPORT .s.c:.D DAno 20 AUG 81. 
8. DJA/ Ot-1C ~SG. OTC 0516)8z OCT Bt. 

I. REF 8 RIQUESTEO RE'NTERV,[w Of SUBJECT REFUGEE TO 
08TAtH ELABORATION Of INFO PROVIDED BY REF A. 

2. '5.<:... DEPARTED /'IALAYSI ... fOR nu u.s. ON 
18 SEPT 8 1. FORWARDING ADDRESS IS:.....-c/O INTERNATIONAL 

ACT I ON 
I NF O 

S.\> 

.Q...!...:.Z.U! (U.G,7.n 
CJCS: rTT CJCSOl 5J(5(1) J3(SJ NI05( t) J):N M.CC(J) 
Jt. (4) J5 (2) SEtOff: (1) Sf COEF (]) usop (15) A50: PA (1) 
01-2(1) 01-5(1) NII I ( 1) RSS(I) R5S-38 (1) 5 .... 5(1) 
AT {I) AT-X (l) 0 100) OE(J) 06·2 (1) 08-2 C(1) 08.1,.1 (1) 
01.1 ( I ' 

/O/~ 

MCN.S I 30B/O t3:! t TOR-S IJOB/0900Z TAO-B t 30B/090 ~Z C::O SN -,\l A6 37 

Stgss 7 z O~O~ 81 

389 

JOINT cH?frtR6rE~t.Ff g~~l~~l etNTE~ 
}0802&OS 

lUt\PUR 

FoT HI 
HO,'OlUlU HI 

LUMPUR &0000 

DIA WASHoe 

ADORtSS FOR DEPARTED REFUGEES 

t N RUTE l ARE: REQU[sTlO 

S.g DEPARTED FOR U.S . 

Sj) I 

···tJ~"''C:..~ ]) 4-.-... 

1\ f,ne) D«1~ 

(\~e) Dfrft\ 

of\ (lr"le.S 
:--.({\{\ 
V 

" 

"Ih-Q. 

/07:;;' 

".c l' ·~·;) :'t.'( :;) ;;:. TOF-.·E i 30a/O"~91 Tj. O- SI}OS/ Ol;;':: !DS! ..... IL352 

:·:~~~ ~Z~:.} ~; 
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JOINT cHnf£R6r(~t"r: gfH~~f CENTER 10 72- ­
RTTUlYW RUtHBkAOl,65 }0611}0 
ROUTINE 
R 021129Z NOV 81 

f r, USC"O aANGKOK 

TO USCffIC! REf KU AL A lU~PUR 

IN f O JeRe BARBERS PT HI DIA ~ASHINGTON DCII01-7e/1 
(IH ePAC HONOLULU HI/IJ2/JJ/J36// 

8T 

CIT[ 

SUSJ: 

USDAQ KUALA lUI'\PUR 

~ANCKOK 501,65 

3238 NOV 81. ; 

FORWARDING ADDRESSES fOR DEP ARTED REFUGEES 

I. THE fO LLOWING REfUGEES DEPARTEO ~AlAYSIA BEfORE WE 
WER! ABLE TO ACCOMPLISH A FOLLOW-UP INTERVIEW. REQUEST YOU 
PL EASE CHECK THEIR 'lIfo;. INn I< .. "~c ... ,, .. ~ ..... ~ ••••• 
WARDING 

A. 5<:.... '50 .4] 10 , 
8. j'\..#A"-tt..~ 

lAVE 

2. loll ...... " ft"" ... 'UUlIIIUUI,a TO IHTFRVI[W A "'AN HAMED 
. foAh'\£. JURIHG OUR LAST filIP, 
BUT WE WERE UNABLE TO LOCATE HIt!.. P ~ .AD NO RECORD OF 
SUCH A PERSON. OHLY BID DATA PROVIDED BY OrA WAS YEAR OF 
BIRTH, 19107. CAN YOU SHED ANY LICHT ON THIS PERSON? HE IS 
SAI D TO HAVE BEEN I NTER VIEWED PREVIOUSLY IN MALAYSIA BUT 
WE 00 NOT KNOW BY VHOM . 

). WE ARE ALSO ON THE LOOKOUT roll. FORI'\ER ARVH COLON(l 
.fV"'~e... DOES HE APPEAR OH YOUR RErUCEE LJ sn 

SORRY, NO BID DATA ON Hlf,. 

1.,. FYI. NEXT JeR( INTER VIEW TRIP IS TENTATIVELY PLANN ED 
FOR LAT( NOVE"B [ R~fARLY DECEMBER TIME PERIOD. WILL SE ND 
PROPOSED ITINERARY SOON. MANY THANKS. 
8T 

ACTJON (U,Ii.B.n 
INfO CJCS:(1) (JCS(Jl SJl:S{!) hIS) NIDS(!) 

J,l: NMC(ll) JI,{1o) JSW SECDff: (1) SECD£f (ll USDP(IS) 
ASD:PA{l) DI-2{I) DJ - S(I) .!U.:l..U!l NflJC(I) RSSO} 
IISS-}8 (1) SW5/lJ U(I) AT-X (I) DIO(l) .0E(1) 08-2(1) 
ilS-leo) Do-".I..iI; 01-'.(1) 

. , ... 

fI(N-8 I 30&/0 I III 10R-81306/1129l UD-8130b/ll "':'l !~Srl./'\.IU'70 

~}r~2~/~D\~ fl 
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!u';Plmi' 01:' LONG DIS'rAN'I' CJ\J...!.S 

-. 107Z~ -
'YA:iA. __ _ 

Include Are ... ccclc 

~£"SON/FJ\CILITY CALLED: 

941'11 
LOC .... TION: 

City and StOlte 

i~i.lme 

NU:·::u:n CALLED FROM: 

I( z..-z.--
~"'iE O!~ CI'.!.L: 

Nu~nEn O~ y,I~UTES TALKED : 

/"'". ~ AJ<t'1.. 

collect ~long distuncc cn!.l:: 
:: i;"l(!" out ~hc Ilur,:"be:- !"t"om \~hich :;:lC 
pcr:.:o!"l. is calling frorll. 

PlcM; c- ::C'.:.'J:-J~ these clill "repor'';~~ 
t.o j·;r. r'\~ 
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U-4370/nr ... 7 I f'\~ " 0;0501/12 Jul Bl/p ... f 

sc. 

S~ 

Dear ,. c... 

1072--

My office u responsibl e. for collect1ng 1nforwttioll 00 lIpprox:1!ute.1y 2. S00 
unaccOunted for Americans in Southeast Asia . 

lie hne been informed that dur1Dg your stay at the SV bee J:.aJiIp 

1.0 Hal.yaia in 1981 , you prOVided infor..o.tloo. which is of pactie""ular .interest 
to U8. 

I would velc:o~e t he opportunity t o speak with you further on this matter, i n 
the hope of obtoining additional deta1ls, and •• k th~t you call my office 
~ at. (202) Dtt-rA : weekday. bet\leen 8:)0 •• :IIl. and 5:00 p .lI. 
and ask for Hr •• '. A-V If you prefer to apeak VletualHae. please ask 
for 4-') 

thank you for your assistance 10 tbis humanitarian ~tter. I look fo~ard to 
hearing from you soon. 

Sincerely , 

~~jc.v«, 
DC-Z St.Yback Cy 

//, 

9Y9Y;. 

:VN: 

WIHCl4 &n (5t-',' Vtl4.JH R~(1UE1:>( 
.$o.~ 

1-11111.;14 ~Hl {SF( '(OUr~ Hl::(JUI::.~ I 
lu i I 

1(1:0 

lN~[~ CIHLL~-~. 

1072 --

ENfEH l.~fI IUOE. LUN(;l rUUE , nl'li) Kkul lJ::;. 

.!1l "('UN. HI3J.-l{II .. '1=.. 2:.... 
L .. Ll ~·r. H '" HOUll-'Y. N 

\.jHll.H <;;1.1 t·~ : ', Y' JUK kU.!UI:: .. I 
j,l.' 

I' . 

~YL, k .. kUN 
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JO _.T CASUALTY RESOLUTION vEN11f 1 7;' !4'0J-

NAS BARBERS POINT. HAWAII 96862 . ISs, 
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•• POll: i)D 
•• roz-r PoaltiOD: 
•• ". ••• Dt L:>c: .. tioQ: 

. ). Sadee 
~C_EDgineer Officer 

~9 . 
I. 14eDt11'7ill8 h;a.bu: 50 

(p), VM 

I. lira" or IntonuLtion: ~m 
.. *» Used: Vietl::lU.. Series LTOlIt. Sheet 5952 III 

• 50 7-.r old -.le Vi~sfl ref'\15ee and tor.er ARVlf L!'C 
Officer. proTide4 bearaq iJl1'onD&tion coocern1.llg tbe all.led 

~=:::::: J,aeric:an PWa ill Son IA. PrOVince, V1ettlUl during 1971. Sc. 
~.~ freely. vas in &004 hAlth.a.nd .eutal.l.7 alert duriq: the iDterriev. 

e...ut_ tat Jw sradua.ted trca. the ktiocal. Military kadl!lQ' at Dalat. VM 
.. 1P55. In 1951 S(, .teDt to the U.S. to .tteDd the eq:l.neer orrlcers course 
... rart Ael:roir. VirgiDia. c;.c..... vent to the U.S. in 1960 aM cc:aplete4 the 

.uYOir Coastruetion MaDact:AeD.t aDd Equipaeot Re}l&1r Course. III 1910 
ntUJ"Ded. to :rort Buyoi%' 'lor tbe :EDg1neer Of'rlc:er AdTanced eourse and 

_ -'-tic Data. Proc:e.siD&: Courlle taucht by • prot ••• or trOll Georgetovu 
-.t'Nl'SU7. 

:. .-rq Mq 1975 S(' vent to re,later at 91 'l'ru Boa.ng ~ Street in Do Chi 
.... Cit:r (Bat Clt:r) (tormerly S&lgon). On 15 May 1975 Sc.. vent to register 
far r~at1on at Don lIoaco School 1n Go Vap in C1a Dinh Province. 
~ in Go Vap tor on. night and theD vas trallsterred by Molotov& truc::k 
to ,be Lone Ciao Caap in Lona: Kbanh Province. The CallP va. actually located 
a' tbe femur Rq1mental Headquarters ot the 48th Regiment ot the 18th J.RVR 
D:iyh1oll.. ~.;,.. vas sur. ot the caap locatioD bec:auae he bad superviaed the 
~ ot bi&h"'l' 2:2 near the camp in 1957 prior to goin& t o the U.S. tor 
'&fti1ll.1ne. tona C1ao Cup held approximately 10,000 tOBer ARV!f .nitary 
JerllClNlel. lou.t •• were diyided. into barraclts &reaa ac::cord1ns; to rank. 
A,pprox1a&tel,y 700-800 officera 1n the &r&de of Colcoel. 17cO-l800 LTC, 
aid &pprOXiaately 7500 oUicera and enlisted .en with the sra.d.e of -Jor or 
\alov vere bo\u;ed ill buil41n&s vhicb bad. formerly 'been us ed as enlisted 
Iiarr&c::ks or the AIMI. '!b. letter box nwaber (LBJ) ot the CUllP vas L-19. 

,(,.,. P'OUP in the cup (LTC p-oup) vu; called T-D2 (T_'rrai. D-Battallon;. 
a-a.cOad). Vb.1l.e in the c:_p SI.r observed tbe arriYal. ot a cQaIlunist 

_ _ ~ ....... - 93 - 12 
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5 XOV"ember 1981 
delecation headed by Colonel Vo Dons Cians (currently deputr foreign .u

1
ater) 

vbo vaa .. delegate to tbe 'l'vo Party Jolllt Mllitary C<.aaiulon. Vo Done 
G1&D& &rriTed. at Locg Ciao to speak Vith tO~e%" ARVJf Colonel. Duong Hieu. 
!f&h1 .. 1tbo - . the Chier or. the RVI' DelegatioQ to the Four Party Joint 
Kllit&r7 1' .. (POW/MIA:atf'airs). In earl)' lfov_ber 1975 aU ort'lcera 1u 
the grade or 0-6 &Qd 0-5 ¥ere JaC)Yed. to 'faA Biep Prboa in Bien Boa. Citro 
'!'he CGIp ft. c:a.l1cd Suo! Mall fby tbe local resident.. ~ prll10D vas 
tOnle1'ly used. to detaiu Commw:ti5t priaooU'a captured b;1' 1M!fAP &Dd aU"ied r' 
torces. c,(... was certaiu 01' the status 01' the pr1aon ~&U.e be cOlt:5tl'1lc:ted

r it "in 1965. Doe ot the COlllWn1st prisoners was placed. in charge or tbe 
prison arter the eOllllllunist takeover.in 1975. While in the 1'&n !lep Prisoo . 

cw.l.obsened two fillov illDl&tes vbo vere executed &.tter &ll unSUCCflUtuJ. 
eaeape attea..Pt. Otic or the imu.tea va. MaJor Be, .. tormer _eaber ot the 
Hilituy Security Service. Xu June 1976 c;.c... vu taken by panel. truck to 
lfevport Barber io Hct( City ADd. loaded on the Ship Song Duong tor transpO"rt 
to Kortb VietQalll.. '1'he Ship carried &PPl'OZ1aately 1500-2000 priIODer.. ~e 
.hip 40cud at lid Pboll& Hu-bor about 30 June 1976.- S(" boarded. a train at 
lid PboDc and proceeded to Yen Ba1. Arter arririll& at YeI! Ba.i Station, Sc. 
croned the Red. RiTer on the Au Lau Ferry. o;c, then board~ a MolotoTa 
truek a.tJ4 va. tr&nsported to c..p 1 or Joillt Caap 2 at Soc La. !be LBIl 
ot tbe caap "- B'1'4lA'l' (Hop 'rbu "1 Koag 7'ruoa&). 111. Deceaber 197( 5c. 
va. tranarerred to Caap 2 or Jo1ot c..p 2. The LBK ror Caap 2 vas B"l'\2lf1'. 
The area '&rouDd. the cup 'VU called Be. IlIe (POSSible coOrd.iu.t_ VJ 6819) 
aDd. vu l.oe.ated. ill Van Chao. lJoktriet or lIo&ng Lien Son P:-oT1..zK::e. ~ caap _s n~ a bic tea prOCU5iDg plant called ~ Pbu. 111. October 1m Sc,. 
va. transrerred. to cacp ... or Jo1ot ea.p 2. LBIf B'l'44Ift' . Caap" val!; lOCated. 
a~tel¥ 15 I'a rr~' Caap 2. ~ waU:ed r:-c. Cuap 2 to Caap " On a red. 
dirt road Vhicb vas T narrov in sc.e .eetion. &ad COnt&1ned root bri.d«e. 
there1'ore JlrDhibit1nc cuJ.ar tr&t'tic betvun the camps. In December 
1977 ftc... IU ..:)ved by H:iloton truck b&ek to Yen Ba1. Seven .-il1tary oU1c.I!1"S. 
1Dc.l~ Sv. vho vere $pe(:1&l.1sts 10 ell&ineeriOC. aainten.aoce. ~y. 
or aed.1cal doetora. vere iD that group. >","" ... placed in Caap 7 (LBI' 71T) 
vh1ch bel.oaged. to G%'QQp n6 Vhich vas a diri.ional. ahed unit. Caap 7 'AS 

a det.atlon cup ror Vietnaaeae PW'. vbo bad. been captured prior to 1975. 
WbUe in the caap 9:.. Driet4 obaernd rOl"laar ARYJf ColOnel '!'bo. &11 Ai..rborue 
Br4a4e ec:..az.ter vho \/as captured in r..o. during Operation Laa Son 719 
during 1971. SG- ,·_ined. in Caap beat" Yen Bai ror 10 clays &Dd. then 
participated in a cereaony Yith "2 other prisoners vho vere beiOC re1eued. 
~. group COnsisted or engineers. aaintertanee orricers. pharmacists and 
doctor.. spec:u.l.ited that the cOGlllU.n1st &overnaent \l8.S experienciD& 
a critical sbortaee of skilled perSOnnel vhich resulted. in ·the release. 

Sv3OV'ded a train at reo .8&i iD January 1978 aDd. vent to Hulai along Yith 
the other If! .ember. o~ tbe sroup. 'fbe ,roup accOlllp&Died by tvo cadre ~rC* 
Group n6. At"ter arriTinc: in HanOi. 5L- .lDd his group chan&ed. traills and. 
prOCeeded to HCM City. Arter arr1Ting in HeN City Sc.. /I1l.$ told to return 
hca. and report the tollDVinc: IIOrning to QUll.ber 6 DoOC Dat Street near the 
Gralle lbapi tal. Arter reportins tbe tOllovine: IIOruiOC the cadre Vho 
acco.pan1ed the VOUP produced reIe&ae d.oc:uaents iaaued. by Group n6 tor 
each releaaee (aee atta.cbed copy). E&c:h release d.ocUIII.ent vas .udoraed. by the 
HCH City Sec:urity SectiOD. St: I docu.ent iudicated that he .5 beiD« released 
00 probation aDd. lI'Duld r .... tn u.Dd.er tbe perioclic SUpervision or HOI Securitr. 
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~ __ _ • ___ J. At'ter ret.urn1n& bc:ae 
- - i ed. at hi. boae and. 

:~:~::G:~~ ODe .,!l'th the secur
it

7 pollce~ bc:.e in 5&d.ee 
he .aYe troa t.he city t~~\~ tbat be would. SO .oDD. 

becoae a rice tar.e.r. t;v- A~tel.7 oo.e "nth lA.ta-
-iric departure 4ate. ...~ __ he hI4 DOt 4 ...... .....,..... 
-,-- t rl" b£.e and. asked. ....... -_ --F- __ _ 
returued 0 ~ 'rr hI4 been able to .ell SCIIe of 

.---••.•• the cme .,Erth iaternJ. ~ invited. thea in tor 
wbeD the aeeurit7 police retu;.:e4 .!:vit7 police continued. 

they c0nauae4 Vit: :::o'sc. ~ie4 thea Yith beer aDd 
tor • .antblT Til5i~ e~er 'the .eeuritT pollc. ~pped. 

~:::.;:;;~ tbelll. in a c ~. a'ble to tiD4 a aiMl.--.o in 
(;0 .ave frca 8&1&on. Vi:- I1.Shbon wld Sc.. bat tbe 

arrance escapea trOll DU . who bad escaped vith the -.ct. 
'be tr\lIrte4 becauae the7 b&4 relatives biaael.t aM OQe ror each 
paid the a.a.n tbr_ tael.. ot sold (one tor) The u.a told 5c.- to 

~ .0118 vbo accca.pan.ied b.:1a durins the ~-:iteci W1tU 22 Apdl 1981 
,...n \0 C& N&u City on 12 April 1981 vbere. L parted by boat at aichd&ht 
~ ,he boat -- r~ to depart Vie!IWIl.~(,. • bo:t .a stopped by tin 
- 23 April 1981. !he rol.J..ori.o& ~e Thai Pirate. took all felUl.ea 

\a or ~ Pirates Ybo vere u. . &D4 be an to rape t~. 'fbe 
::. SG-' :oat vbo vwe 13 to 25 years ~f' t::· chll4re! 11' aD)"ODe iZlterterrecl. 
Fa'" "i4 that the)' voul4 .boot all~t nth stiCD aero •• their leg. until 
.. aJ,rla 1rtlo retuaed. to 5Ubait vere bat:: cou.14 no 10D&ar coatrol the... 
...s.r lees bee_e auab to the poiat t first 10at all the Sir1s vere pa.a.ed in 
.Inc' 'be1ltc raped by piratell trca. the 1a vere rape4 repeated.l.7 tor 
~ ••• iOD to the other rOUl' boats. The Sir ot the third 4.a7 the Veat Ge:wan 
........ ...,.. in succe •• ion. Oa the atter~~e4 th area a.tter duapiag all the Sirb 
.a.lp t'\ Ib..t ~ appeared aDd. the Pirate~rla that "the pirates bad kidnapped 
fnIa "51(.. p:-oup pilla tvo .,re ~e!t. $v , crou.p va. transported to two v.Ua 'prior and. vbD vere near....., " 
tile p.J~ On board the """\ ... .. 

Giao Tao B.1ep. Yen Bai Cutp 1. ~-i '''!Ie,.. 'ears ot confinement at Lens • So SL..!1d DOt ever 
-- DC . I 15& Ill. and Camp" JIo&.Dg Lim n, 
c.p 1 Son w., CUp 2 e, k1n& in the rice fields 'Dear 
ab.erTe arr:t Americans. Dw-ins 1m vb1le vo~ by' vho claiaed that the7 
• J:be Market Baa talked with dl.lae;ers pan hov aany) vho vere being 

r AIleric&D PW. {did not say t r 
!IIId. obllerTed. .. group 0 evince 'l'he villagers .tated that YO 0 
awed frOID ren Bai to Son t. Pr . sc.. ked. the vl11acera boY cou.l.d. 
the AIlerican'a bad Vietnamese vives. I the :~lla&erS speculated. that the t~ 
_rican Ns h&ve Vietnamese Yives and vl11agars gave no fUrther detal.ls 
Mn bad 4ecided to Join the cOllllllWlists. The 
«IOCerning the Maricans. 

th RVlf aerial nWD.ber . . SP and Source had in his posse.sioD an I.D. :&1 Vi
School 

Fort Belvoir. Virginia (see 
tbree diplocu.s !rom tbe U.S. Armr Engl.D~ been a~ded the Bronze star tor 
attached copy). Source atated. t~ h:Ut tb&t he had 'burned. the citatioD prior Valor b7 the U.S. Government in 1 
to reeducation. 
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Cow' or rel. __ «oc-.t P'Ori4ad. b,r -ewrc. 1Dd.1cate. that the ~ __ 
t.e..& ..,. ... ~ ot'-u. IIrt"1or or tblt an (Bo .1 1'ta) ancr 
ACdY1lls • ~ r~ r~ 'etJoo f"l'oa. Orou.p TT6 or the ~ 
or Oat..... • dJ.rec:tbe authori&1ac the r.l-... tra rHClacatioa. ... . 
~lT • Joiat 41nett~ fit tbe Joiat k1o.1Rz7 (1.1_ 80) or the ~ 
tat:er1or II1II1 Del'..... Pt J 
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